
     As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on August 5, 2003
                                                      Registration No. 333-_____

================================================================================

                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
                             Washington, D.C. 20549
                                    _________

                                    FORM S-8
                             REGISTRATION STATEMENT
                                      UNDER
                           THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933
                                    _________

                        PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN CORPORATION
               (Exact name of issuer as specified in its charter)

           Pennsylvania                              23-1702594
  (State or other jurisdiction of     (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)
  incorporation of organization)

                             762 W. Lancaster Avenue
                            Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-3489
                    (Address of principal executive offices)

        Philadelphia Suburban Corporation 401(k) and Profit Sharing Plan
                            (Full title of the plan)

                                  ROY H. STAHL
        EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT, GENERAL COUNSEL AND CORPORATE SECRETARY
                             762 W. Lancaster Avenue
                            Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-3489
                     (Name and address of agent for service)

                                 (610) 527-8000
          (Telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)
                                   _________

                                   Copies to:

                               STEPHEN A. JANNETTA
                                RICHARD A. SILFEN
                           Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP
                               1701 Market Street
                           Philadelphia, PA 19103-2921
                                 (215) 963-5000

                         CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

============================== ================== ======================= ====================== =====================
     Title of securities            Number of         Proposed maximum       Proposed maximum
            to be                 shares to be         offering price            aggregate             Amount of
         registered              registered (1)        per share (2)        offering price (2)    registration fee (3)
------------------------------ ------------------ ----------------------- ---------------------- ---------------------
                                                                                                             
Common Stock, $.50 par value        120,000              $23.21                $2,785,200              $225.32
============================== ================== ======================= ====================== =====================

(1)      This registration statement covers shares of Common Stock of
         Philadelphia Suburban Corporation, which may be offered or sold
         pursuant to the Philadelphia Suburban Corporation 401(k) and Profit
         Sharing Plan (the "Plan"). In addition, pursuant to Rule 416(c) under
         the Securities Act of 1933, this registration statement also covers an
         indeterminate amount of interests to be offered or sold pursuant to the
         employee benefit plan described herein. Pursuant to Rule 457(h)(2), no
         separate registration fee is required with respect to the interests in
         the plan. This registration statement also relates to an indeterminate
         number of shares of Common Stock that may be issued upon stock splits,
         stock dividends or similar transactions in accordance with Rule 416.

(2)      Estimated pursuant to paragraphs (c) and (h) of Rule 457 solely for the
         purpose of calculating the registration fee, based upon the average of



         the reported high and low sales prices of shares of Common Stock on
         July 29, 2003, as reported on the New York Stock Exchange.

(3)      The proposed maximum offering price multiplied by $80.90 per million.
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                                     PART II

               INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT

Item 3.    Incorporation of Documents by Reference.

         The following documents filed by the Registrant with the Securities and
Exchange Commission (the "Commission") are incorporated by reference in this
Registration Statement:

         (a) Annual Report on Form 10-K, filed with the Commission on March 27,
2003, for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2002;

         (b) Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, filed with the Commission on May 7,
2003 for the fiscal quarter ended March 31, 2003;

         (c) Current Reports on Form 8-K, filed with the Commission on January
14, 2003 and May 14, 2003; and

         (d) The description of the Common Stock of the Registrant set forth in
the Registration Statement on Form 8-A filed with the Commission, including any
amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such description.

         All reports and other documents filed by the Registrant pursuant to
Sections 13(a) and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, after the date
of this registration statement and prior to the filing of a post-effective
amendment that indicates that all securities offered hereby have been sold or
that deregisters all securities then remaining unsold, shall be deemed to be
incorporated by reference herein and to be part hereof from the date of filing
of such documents.

         Any statement contained in a document incorporated by reference herein
shall be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes hereof to the extent
that a statement contained herein (or in any other subsequently filed document
that is also incorporated by reference herein) modifies or supersedes such
statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded shall not be deemed,
except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part hereof.

Item 4.    Description of Securities.

         Not applicable.

Item 5.    Interests of Named Experts and Counsel.

         Not applicable.

Item 6.    Indemnification of Directors and Officers.

         Sections 1741 and 1742 of the Pennsylvania Business Corporation Law of
1988, as amended (the "PBCL"), provide that, unless otherwise restricted in its
bylaws, a business corporation may indemnify directors and officers against
liabilities they may incur as such provided that the particular person acted in
good faith and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in, or not

opposed to, the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any
criminal proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was
unlawful. In general, the power to indemnify under these sections does not exist



in the case of actions against a director or officer by or in the right of the
corporation if the person otherwise entitled to indemnification shall have been
adjudged to be liable to the corporation unless it is judicially determined
that, despite the adjudication of liability but in view of all the circumstances
of the case, the person is fairly and reasonably entitled to indemnification for
specified expenses. Section 1743 of the PBCL requires a business corporation to
indemnify directors and officers against expenses they may incur in defending
actions against them in such capacities if they are successful on the merits or
otherwise in the defense of such actions.

         Section 1713 of the PBCL permits the shareholders to adopt a bylaw
provision relieving a director (but not an officer) of personal liability for
monetary damages except where (i) the director has breached the applicable
standard of care, and (ii) such conduct constitutes self-dealing, willful
misconduct or recklessness. This Section also provides that a director may not
be relieved of liability for the payment of taxes pursuant to any federal, state
or local law or of liability or responsibility under a criminal statute. Section
4.01 of the Registrant's bylaws limits the liability of any director of the
Registrant to the fullest extent permitted by Section 1713 of the PBCL.

         Section 1746 of the PBCL grants a corporation broad authority to
indemnify its directors, officers and other agents for liabilities and expenses
incurred in such capacity, except in circumstances where the act or failure to
act giving rise to the claim for indemnification is determined by a court to
have constituted willful misconduct or recklessness. Article VII of the
Registrant's bylaws provides indemnification of directors, officers and other
agents of the Registrant broader than the indemnification permitted by Section
1741 of the PBCL and pursuant to the authority of Section 1746 of the PBCL.

         Article VII of the bylaws provides, except as expressly prohibited by
law, an unconditional right to indemnification for expenses and any liability
paid or incurred by any director or officer of the Registrant, or any other
person designated by the board of directors as an indemnified representative, in
connection with any actual or threatened claim, action, suit or proceeding
(including derivative suits) in which he or she may be involved by reason of
being or having been a director, officer, employee or agent of the Registrant
or, at the request of the Registrant, of another corporation, partnership, joint
venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other entity. The bylaws specifically
authorize indemnification against both judgments and amounts paid in settlement
of derivative suits, unlike Section 1742 of the PBCL which authorizes
indemnification only of expenses incurred in defending and in settlement of a
derivative action. In addition, Article VII of the bylaws also allows
indemnification for punitive damages and liabilities incurred under the federal
securities laws.

         Unlike the provisions of PBCL Sections 1741 and 1742, Article VII does
not require the Registrant to determine the availability of indemnification by
the procedures or the standard of conduct specified in Sections 1741 or 1742 of
the PBCL. A person who has incurred an indemnifiable expense or liability has a
right to be indemnified independent of any procedures or determinations that
would otherwise be required, and that right is enforceable against the

Registrant as long as indemnification is not prohibited by law. To the extent
indemnification is permitted only for a portion of a liability, the bylaw
provisions require the Registrant to indemnify such portion. If the
indemnification provided for in Article VII is unavailable for any reason in
respect of any liability or portion thereof, the bylaws require the Registrant
to make a contribution toward the liability. Indemnification rights under the
bylaws do not depend upon the approval of any future board of directors.

         Section 7.04 of the Registrant's bylaws also authorizes the Registrant
to further effect or secure its indemnification obligations by entering into
indemnification agreements, maintaining insurance, creating a trust fund,
granting a security interest in its assets or property, establishing a letter of
credit, or using any other means that may be available from time to time.
Section 1747 of the PBCL also enables a business corporation to purchase and
maintain insurance on behalf of a person who is or was serving as a
representative of the corporation or is or was serving at the request of the
corporation as a representative of another entity against any liability asserted
against that representative in his capacity as such, whether or not the
corporation would have the power to indemnify him against that liability under



the PBCL.

         The Registrant maintains, on behalf of its directors and officers,
insurance protection against certain liabilities arising out of the discharge of
their duties, as well as insurance covering the Registrant for indemnification
payments made to its directors and officers for certain liabilities. The
premiums for such insurance are paid by the Registrant.

Item 7.    Exemption from Registration Claimed.

         Not applicable.

Item 8.    Exhibits.

         The following is a list of exhibits filed as part of this Registration
Statement.

Exhibit
Number      Exhibit
------      -------

23.1        Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.
24.1        Powers of Attorney (included as part of the signature page of this 
            Registration Statement).
99.1        Philadelphia Suburban Corporation 401(k) and Profit Sharing Plan.

         In accordance with Item 8 of Form S-8, this Registration Statement does
not include Exhibit 5 - Opinion regarding Legality,
as:

         1. The Registrant undertakes that the Plan and any amendments thereto
have been or will be submitted to the Internal Revenue Service (the "IRS") in a
timely manner and all changes required by the IRS in order to qualify the Plan
under Section 401 of the Internal Revenue Code have been or will be made.

         2. Shares issued under the Plan are purchased on the open market.

Item 9.    Undertakings

         The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes:

             (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being
made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:

                 (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of
            the Securities Act of 1933;

                 (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising
            after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most
            recent post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in
            the aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set
            forth in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing,
            any increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the
            total dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which
            was registered) and any deviation from low to high end of the
            estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of
            prospectus filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in
            the aggregate, the changes in volume and price represent no more
            than 20 percent change in the maximum aggregate offering price set
            forth in the "Calculation of Registration Fee" table in the
            effective registration statement; and

                 (iii) To include any material information with respect to the
            plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration
            statement or any material change to such information in the
            registration statement;

                 Provided, however, that subparagraphs (1)(i) and (1)(ii) of
this section do not apply if the information required to be included in a
post-effective amendment by those subparagraphs is contained in periodic reports



filed by the Registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in this
Registration Statement.

             (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be
a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.

             (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective
amendment any of the securities being registered that remain unsold at the
termination of the offering.

         The undersigned Registrant hereby undertakes that, for the purpose of
determining any liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the
Registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and each filing of an employee benefit plan's
annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934)
that is incorporated by reference in this registration statement shall be deemed
to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered herein and
the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial
bona fide offering thereof.

         Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities
Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of
the Registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the
Registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange
Commission such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act
and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification
against such liabilities (other than the payment by the Registrant of expenses
incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the Registrant
in the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such
director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being
registered, the Registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter
has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate
jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public
policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of
such issue.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,
the Registrant has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the
requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this Registration
Statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly
authorized, in Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania on August 5, 2003.

                                     PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN CORPORATION

                                     By:   Nicholas DeBenedictis
                                           ------------------------------------
                                           Nicholas DeBenedictis
                                           Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

         Each person in so signing below makes, constitutes and appoints Roy H.
Stahl, Executive Vice President, and David P. Smeltzer, Senior Vice President,
and each of them acting alone, his or her true and lawful attorney-in-fact, with
full power of substitution, to execute any and all amendments and post-effective
amendments to this Registration Statement, and to file the same, with the
Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorney-in-fact full
power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing requisite and
necessary to be done in and about the premises, as fully to all intents and
purposes as he or she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and
confirming all that said attorney-in-fact, or their substitute or substitutes,
may lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.



         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended,
this Registration Statement has been signed below by the following persons in
the capacities and on the dates indicated.

Signature                       Title                                           Date
---------                       -----                                           ----

                                                                                      
Nicholas DeBenedictis           Director, Chairman and Chief Executive      August 5, 2003
---------------------           (Principal Executive Officer)
Nicholas DeBenedictis           

David P. Smeltzer               Senior Vice President--Finance and Chief    August 5, 2003
-----------------               Financial Officer (Principal Financial
David P. Smeltzer               and Accounting Officer)               

Mary C. Carroll                 Director                                    August 5, 2003
---------------
Mary C. Carroll

G. Fred DiBona, Jr.             Director                                    August 5, 2003
-------------------
G. Fred DiBona, Jr.

Richard H. Glanton, Esq.        Director                                    August 5, 2003
------------------------
Richard H. Glanton, Esq.

Alan R. Hirsig                  Director                                    August 5, 2003
--------------
Alan R. Hirsig

John F. McCaughan               Director                                    August 5, 2003
-----------------
John F. McCaughan

John E. Menario                 Director                                    August 5, 2003
---------------
John E. Menario

Richard L. Smoot                Director                                    August 5, 2003
----------------
Richard L. Smoot
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-8 of our report dated January 31, 2003 relating to the
consolidated financial statements, which appears in the 2002 Annual Report to
Shareholders of Philadelphia Suburban Corporation, which is incorporated by
reference in Philadelphia Suburban Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K for
the year ended December 31, 2002.

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

Philadelphia, PA
August 5, 2003



                                                                    Exhibit 99.1

                        PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN CORPORATION
                         401(k) AND PROFIT SHARING PLAN
                           (Effective August 1, 2003)

                                   ARTICLE I

                              STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
                              --------------------

         1.01 General Purpose. Philadelphia Suburban Corporation (the
"Corporation") has established the Philadelphia Suburban Corporation 401(k) and
Profit Sharing Plan (the "Plan") effective August 1, 2003, to provide an
arrangement for supplementary retirement savings for eligible employees of the
Corporation and its participating Affiliates (collectively, the "Employer"). The
Plan is also intended to permit eligible employees to elect to have
contributions made to the Plan on their behalf pursuant to a cash or deferred
arrangement described in ss.401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986 (the
"Code").

         1.02 Qualification under the Code. The Plan is intended to be a profit
sharing plan qualified under Code ss.401(a) and to include a cash or deferred
arrangement qualified under Code ss.401(k) and an employee stock ownership plan
arrangement qualified under Code ss.4975(e)(7). The Trust which is a part of the
Plan is intended to be tax-exempt under Code ss.501(a). Subject to the
provisions of Article VIII of the Plan, the assets of the Plan shall be applied
exclusively for the purposes of providing benefits to Participants and
beneficiaries under the Plan and for defraying expenses incurred in the
administration of the Plan and its corresponding funding vehicle(s). The
adoption of the Plan is subject to the approval of the District Director of
Internal Revenue.

                                   ARTICLE II

                                   DEFINITIONS
                                   -----------

         The following terms when used herein shall have the respective meanings
set forth below, unless a different meaning is plainly required by the context
in which a term is used:

         2.01 "Account" or "Accounts" shall mean the various record accounts
maintained for each Participant, as described in Article X.

         2.02 "Accrued Benefit" shall mean the balance in the Participant's
Accounts.

         2.03 "Affiliate" shall mean the Corporation and any corporation which
is a member of a controlled group of corporations (as defined in Code ss.414(b))
which includes the Corporation; any trade or business (whether or not
incorporated) which is under common control (as defined in Code ss.414(c)) with
the Corporation; any organization (whether or not incorporated) which is a
member of an affiliated service group (as defined in Code ss.414(m)) which
includes the Corporation; and any other entity required to be aggregated with
the Corporation pursuant to regulations under Code ss.414(o). For purposes of
applying Code ss.414(b) and (c) to the limitations on benefits set forth in
Section 7.04, the phrase "more than 50 percent" shall be substituted for the
phrase "at least 80 percent" each place it appears in Code ss.1563(a)(1).

         2.04 "Beneficiary" shall mean the beneficiary or beneficiaries



designated by a Participant pursuant to Article XIV.

         2.05 "Benefit Commencement Date" shall mean the first day of the first
period for which an amount is payable under the Plan.

         2.06 "Board of Directors" shall mean the Board of Directors of the
Corporation.

         2.07 "Catch-Up Contributions" shall mean the additional contributions
that a Catch-Up Eligible Employee may elect to make, in accordance with Section
5.08 and Code ss.414(v).

         2.08 "Catch-Up Eligible Employee" shall mean, with respect to a Plan
Year, a Covered Employee who is a Participant and who has attained age 50 or who
will attain age 50 before the end of such Plan Year.

         2.09 "Code" shall mean the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as the same
may be amended from time to time.

         2.10 "Compensation" shall mean the regular basic salary or wages paid
to or on behalf of a Participant during a Plan Year. Compensation shall not
include bonuses, incentive pay, overtime pay, commissions or any other non-basic
form of current compensation, nor shall compensation include Employer
contributions (including deferred income) to this or any other employee benefit
plan (other than amounts deferred pursuant to Compensation Reduction Elections
under this Plan or amounts deferred pursuant to a cafeteria plan), Employer
contributions to Social Security, the value of any fringe benefits provided by
the Employer, amounts paid in reimbursement of, or in lieu of, expenses incurred
by the Participant in the performance of his duties, or the value of non-money
awards or gifts made by the Employer.

         A Participant's Compensation for any Plan Year shall in no event exceed
$200,000, as adjusted by the Commissioner of Internal Revenue for increases in
the cost of living in accordance with Code ss.401(a)(17)(B). The cost-of-living
adjustment in effect for a calendar year shall apply to any period, not
exceeding twelve months, beginning in such calendar year over which Compensation
is determined (the "determination period"). If a determination period consists
of fewer than twelve months, the applicable limit (as adjusted) shall be
multiplied by a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of months in the
determination period, and the denominator of which is twelve.

         Compensation shall be determined before giving effect to a
Participant's Compensation Reduction Election under Article V.

         2.11 "Compensation Reduction Election" shall mean the agreement entered
into by a Participant as provided in Section 5.04, whereby a Participant agrees
to a reduction in the compensation otherwise payable to him thereafter, which
amount shall be contributed by the Trust on behalf of the Participant.

                                      - 2 -

         2.12 "Corporation Stock" shall mean voting common shares issued by the
Corporation, provided that such common shares constitute "qualifying employer
securities" within the meaning of Code ss.4975(e)(8).

         2.13 "Covered Employee" shall mean any person who is an Employee of the
Employer who (i) is hired on or after April 1, 2003, (ii) who is rehired on or
after August 6, 2003, or (iii) is rehired on or after April 1, 2003 and prior to
August 6, 2003 by an Employer and who is not eligible to participate in another
401(k) plan of an Employer, provided such individual is not (a) a leased
employee, as long as the Plan continues to meet the coverage requirements of
Code ss.410(b) without the inclusion of leased employees, (b) a nonresident
alien, (c) a person whose terms and conditions of employment are determined
through collective bargaining with a third party if the issue of retirement
benefits has been a bona fide subject of collective bargaining, unless the
collective bargaining agreement provides for the inclusion of such person as a
Participant in this Plan, or (d) any person classified by the Employer as other
than a common law employee as reflected in the payroll and personnel records of
the Employer, regardless of how such individual is classified by any
governmental or regulatory authority, or by any court and any reclassification
by the Employer shall apply prospectively from the date of such reclassification
only (and not retroactively to the date on which such individual was found to
have first become an employee for any other purpose).



         2.14 "Deferral Contribution" shall mean a contribution made to the Plan
by the Employer on behalf of a Participant pursuant to the Participant's
Compensation Reduction Election, in accordance with Article V.

         2.15 "Deferral Contribution Account" shall mean a separate record
account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the Deferral
Contributions made on his behalf under the Plan, any earnings on such
contributions and unrealized gains and losses allocable to such Account, less
any amounts distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such Account.

         2.16 "Discretionary Contribution" shall mean a contribution made to the
Plan by the Employer pursuant to Section 5.02(b).

         2.17 "Discretionary Contribution Account" shall mean a separate record
account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the Discretionary
Contributions made on his behalf under the Plan, any earnings on such
contributions and unrealized gains and losses allocable to such Account, less
any amounts distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such Account.

         2.18 "Effective Date" shall mean August 1, 2003.

                                      - 3 -

         2.19 "Employee" shall mean each person in the employ of the Employer or
an Affiliate and shall include any "Leased Employee" who provides services to
the Employer or an Affiliate. Leased Employee for this purpose shall mean any
person who is not an employee of the recipient and who provides services to the
recipient if (a) such services are provided pursuant to an agreement between the
recipient and any other person (referred to as the "leasing organization"); (b)
such person has performed such services for the recipient (or for the recipient
and related persons within the meaning of Code ss.144(a)(3)) on a substantially
full-time basis for a period of at least one year; and (c) such services are
performed under the primary direction or control of the recipients.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, if such Leased Employees constitute less than 20
percent of the non-highly compensated work force of the Employer and the
Affiliates within the meaning of Code ss.414(n)(5)(C)(ii), the term "Employee"
shall not include those Leased Employees covered by a plan described in Code
ss.414(n)(5). To the extent permitted under Code ss.414(r) and elected by the
Corporation, "Employee" shall not include any employees of an Affiliate which
operates one or more separate lines of business from the Employer.

         2.20 "Employer" shall mean Philadelphia Suburban Corporation,
Pennsylvania Suburban Water Company, Utility & Municipal Services, Inc.,
Consumers Water Company and any other Affiliate which may hereafter adopt the
Plan in accordance with Article XX.

         2.21 "Employer Matching Contribution" shall mean a contribution made to
the Plan by the Employer pursuant to Section 5.02(a).

         2.22 "Employer Matching Contribution Account" shall mean a separate
record account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the Employer
Matching Contributions made on his behalf under the Plan, any earnings on such
contributions and unrealized gains and losses allocable to such Account, less
any amounts distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such Account.

         2.23 "Employer Performance Contribution" shall mean a contribution made
to the Plan by the Employer pursuant to Section 5.02(d).

         2.24 "Employer Performance Contribution Account" shall mean a separate
record account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the Employer
Performance Contributions made on his behalf under the Plan, any earnings on
such contributions and unrealized gains and losses allocable to such Account,
less any amounts distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such
Account.

         2.25 "Employer Profit Sharing Contribution" shall mean a contribution
made to the Plan by the Employer pursuant to Section 5.02(c).

         2.26 "Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Account" shall mean a
separate record account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the
Employer Profit Sharing Contributions made on his behalf under the Plan, any
earnings on such contributions and unrealized gains and losses allowable to such



Account, less any amounts distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from
such Account.
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         2.27 "Employment Commencement Date" shall mean with respect to any
individual, the first date on which that individual performs an Hour of Service
in the employ of the Employer, whether or not such service was performed as an
Employee.

         2.28 "Entry Date" shall mean January 1, April 1, July 1 and October 1
of each Plan Year.

         2.29 "ERISA" shall mean the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of
1974, as amended.

         2.30 "ESOP Accounts" shall mean the Employer Matching Contribution
Account, the Employer Performance Contribution Account, and the Discretionary
Contribution Account referenced in Section 11.03(h).

         2.31 "Highly Compensated Employee" shall mean an individual as
determined in accordance with Code ss.414(q) and the regulations thereunder as
follows:

              (a) Testing period. The determination year is the Plan Year for
     which the determination of who is highly compensated is being made. The
     look-back year shall be the preceding Plan Year. The determination of who
     is a Highly Compensated Employee shall be made in accordance with (b)
     below.

              (b) Determination Method. In accordance with Code ss.414(q)(12),
     an Employee shall be a Highly Compensated Employee for the applicable
     testing period if such Employee:

                  (i) was at any time a 5 percent owner of the Employer or an
         Affiliate during the determination year or the look-back year; or

                  (ii) received compensation from the Employers and Affiliates
         in excess of $80,000, as adjusted by the Secretary of the Treasury in
         accordance with Code ss.414(q)(1), during the look-back year and was in
         the top-paid group of Employees for such year.

For purposes of the above determination, compensation shall mean Limitation
Compensation. Top-paid group shall mean the group consisting of the top 20
percent of the Employees when ranked on the basis of compensation paid during
such year, excluding those who may be excluded as set forth in Code ss.414(q)(5)
and in Q&A-9(b) of Treas. Reg. ss.1.414(q)-1T.

         2.32 "Investment Funds" shall mean the funds established for investment
of Plan assets.

                                     - 5 -

         2.33 "Limitation Compensation" shall mean wages, salaries, and fees for
professional services and other amounts received for personal service actually
rendered in the course of employment with the Employer and all Affiliates, plus
amounts which are contributed pursuant to a salary reduction agreement and which
are not includible in the gross income of the Participant under Code ss.ss.125,
132(f)(4), 402(e)(3), 402(h), 408(p)(2)(A)(i) and 457. "Limitation Compensation"
does not include:

                  (i) except as provided above, contributions made by the
         Employer or an Affiliate to a plan of deferred compensation to the
         extent that, before the application of the limitations of Code ss.415
         to that plan, the contributions are not includable in the gross income
         of the Participant for the taxable year in which contributed;

                  (ii) any distributions from a plan of deferred compensation,
         regardless of whether such amounts are includible in the gross income
         of the Participant when distributed, except any amounts received by a
         Participant pursuant to an unfunded non-qualified plan in the year such



         amounts are includible in his gross income; or

                  (iii) other amounts which receive special tax benefits, such
         as premiums for group term life insurance (but only to the extent that
         the premiums are not includible in the gross income of the
         Participant).

         2.34 "Limitation Year" shall mean the calendar year.

         2.35 "Non-Highly Compensated Employee" shall mean an Employee of the
Employer who is not a Highly Compensated Employee.

         2.36 "Normal Retirement Age" shall mean age 65.

         2.37 "Normal Retirement Date" shall mean the first day of the calendar
month coincident with or immediately following the Participant's attainment of
Normal Retirement Age.

         2.38 "Participant" shall mean any person who has been or who is a
Covered Employee and who has been admitted to participation in this Plan
pursuant to the provisions of Article IV hereof. The term "Participant" shall
include Active Participants (those Employees who are currently eligible to share
in Employer contributions to the Plan), Retired Participants (former Employees
who are entitled to receive a distribution of benefits from this Plan), and
Vested Participants (employees who are no longer Active Participants, former
Employees who have incurred Breaks in Service, and, if this Plan is terminated,
former Active Participants who remain employees of the Employer, any of whom are
or may become entitled at some future date to the distribution of benefits from
this Plan by reason of their having been Active Participants herein).
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         2.39 "Payroll Deduction Election" shall mean the agreement entered into
by a Participant as provided in Section 6.02, whereby a Participant authorizes
deductions from his pay for the purpose of making Voluntary Contributions to the
Plan.

         2.40 "Plan" shall mean the Philadelphia Suburban Corporation 401(k) and
Profit Sharing Plan as set forth herein, and as the same may be amended from
time to time.

         2.41 "Plan Administrator" shall mean the PSC Pension Committee
appointed by the Board pursuant to the provisions of Article XV hereof, or in
the absence of any such appointment, the Employer.

         2.42 "Plan Year" shall mean the calendar year.

         2.43 "QDRO" shall mean a qualified domestic relations order within the
meaning of ss.206(d)(3)(B) of ERISA and Code ss.414(p).

         2.44 "Rollover Contribution Account" shall mean a separate record
account established on behalf of a Participant to reflect any Rollover
Contributions he makes to the Plan, any earnings on such contributions and
unrealized gains and losses attributable to such Account, less any amounts
distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such Account.

         2.45 "Severance from Employment" shall mean a severance from employment
within the meaning of Code ss.401(k)(2)(B)(i)(I), applicable regulations
thereunder, and other guidance of general applicability issued thereunder.

         2.46 "Total Disability" shall mean a physical or mental condition of
such severity and probable prolonged duration as to render it unlikely, in the
judgment of the Plan Administrator, that the Participant will be able to
maintain substantial gainful employment in any capacity to which he is suited by
education or employment experience in the foreseeable future. Such condition
must have prevailed for a period of at least six (6) months before any
determination by the Plan Administrator shall be made with respect to the
prospect of the Participant for resumed gainful employment, and such condition
must have qualified the Participant for disability retirement benefits under the
Federal Social Security Act. The Plan Administrator shall rely, in making any
such determination, upon the judgment of one or more medical practitioners
selected by the Plan Administrator and upon such evidence as is presented by the
Participant. No determination of Total Disability shall be made if the



Participant fails to provide such evidence as is required by the Plan
Administrator and/or fails to submit to examination by the medical
practitioner(s) selected by the Plan Administrator.

         2.47 "Trust Agreement" shall mean the Philadelphia Suburban Corporation
401(k) and Profit Sharing Plan Trust Agreement as the same is presently
constituted, as it may hereafter be amended, and such additional and successor
trust agreements as may be executed for the purpose of providing for the
management of the assets of the Plan.
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         2.48 "Trust Fund" shall mean all of the assets of the Plan held by the
Trustee (or any nominee thereof) at any time under the Trust Agreement.

         2.49 "Trustee" shall mean the party or parties so designated pursuant
to the Trust Agreement and each of their respective successors.

         2.50 "Valuation Date" shall mean the last day of the Plan Year (the
"Annual Valuation Date") and each other interim date during the Plan Year on
which a valuation of the Trust Fund is made.

         2.51 "Vesting Computation Period" shall mean the Plan Year.

         2.52 "Voluntary Contribution" shall mean a contribution made to the
Plan by a Participant in accordance with Article VI.

         2.53 "Voluntary Contribution Account" shall mean a separate record
account established on behalf of each Participant to reflect the Voluntary
Contributions he makes to the Plan, any earnings on such contributions and
unrealized gains and losses allocable to such Account, less any amounts
distributed to the Participant or his Beneficiary from such Account.

                                  ARTICLE III

                                    SERVICE
                                    -------

         3.01 Hour of Service.

              (a) An Hour of Service is each hour for which an Employee is paid,
or entitled to payment for the performance of duties for the Employer.

              (b) An Hour of Service is each hour for which an Employee is paid,
or entitled to payment by the Employer (either directly or indirectly through a
trust fund or insurer) on account of a period of time during which no duties are
performed (irrespective of whether the employment relationship has terminated)
due to vacation, holiday, illness, incapacity (including long term disability),
layoff, jury duty, military duty or leave of absence. Notwithstanding the
preceding sentence:

                  (i) Hours of Service shall not be credited under this
         subsection (b) to an Employee for payments made or due under a plan
         maintained solely for the purpose of complying with any applicable
         workers' compensation, unemployment compensation or disability
         insurance laws;

                  (ii) Hours of Service shall not be credited under this
         subsection (b) to an Employee for any payment which solely reimburses
         him for medical or medically related expenses he has incurred; and
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                  (iii) No more than 501 Hours of Service shall be credited
         under this subsection (b) to an Employee for any single continuous
         period during which the Employee performs no duties for the Employer.

              (c) An Hour of Service is each hour for which back pay,
irrespective of mitigation of damages, is either awarded or agreed to by the
Employer provided that the same Hours of Service shall not be credited under
subsection (a) or subsection (b) and under this subsection (c).



              (d) An Hour of Service is each hour that constitutes part of the
Employee's customary work week during the month immediately preceding his
absence in the case of military service in the armed forces of the United States
provided that the Employee returns to employment with the Employer after his
release from active service within the period during which his right to
reemployment is protected by law.

              (e) Solely for the purposes of determining whether an Employee has
had a Break in Service, as defined in Section 3.04, an Employee who is absent
from work for maternity or paternity reasons or as a result of a leave of
absence governed by the Family and Medical Leave Act of 1993 shall receive
credit for the Hours of Service which would otherwise have been credited to such
Employee but for such absence, or in any case in which such Hours of Service
cannot be determined, eight Hours of Service per day of such absence. An absence
from work for maternity or paternity reasons means a continuous absence which is
(i) by reason of the pregnancy of the Employee; (ii) by reason of the birth of a
child of the Employee; (iii) by reason of the placement of a child with the
Employee in connection with the adoption of such child by such Employee; or (iv)
for purposes of caring for such child for a period beginning immediately
following such birth or placement. The total number of Hours of Service credited
under this subsection (e) for any absence from work for maternity or paternity
reasons or due to a serious health condition, when aggregated with any Hours
credited under subsection (b) or subsection (d) which relate to the same
absence, shall not exceed 501. The Hours of Service credited under this
subsection (e) shall be credited (i) in the Eligibility and Vesting Computation
Periods in which the absence begins if necessary to avoid a Break in Service in
such Computation Periods, or (ii) in all other cases, in the following
Eligibility and Vesting Computation Periods. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no
credit will be given under this subsection (e) unless the Employee furnishes to
the Plan Administrator such timely information as the Plan Administrator may
reasonably require to establish (i) that the absence from work is for maternity
or paternity reasons as herein defined, and (ii) the number of days for which
there was such an absence.

         In the case of a payment which is made or due on account of a period
during which an Employee performs no duties, and which results in the crediting
of Hours of Service under subsection (b), or in the case of an award or
agreement for back pay, to the extent that such award or agreement is made with
respect to a period described in subsection (b) the number of Hours of Service
to be credited shall be determined in accordance with the applicable regulations
prescribed by Secretary of Labor set forth in 29 CFR ss.2530.200b-2(b).
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                  Hours of Service described in subsections (a), (b) and (c)
shall be credited to Service Computation Periods in accordance with the
applicable regulations prescribed by the Secretary of Labor set forth in 29 CFR
ss.2530.200b-2(c).

         3.02 Determination and Crediting of Hours of Service. An Employee shall
be credited with 190 Hours of Service for each month in which the Employee
performs at least one Hour of Service.

         3.03 Year of Service shall have the following meanings when used in the
Plan:

              (a) When applied to vesting provisions, a "Year of Service" shall
     mean a Vesting Computation Period in which the person completes one
     thousand (1,000) or more Hours of Service, whether or not that service is
     performed as an Employee, subject, however, to the limitations on service
     which is credited for vesting purposes as stated in Article X of the Plan.

              (b) For the purposes of Section 3.03(a), Hours of Service credited
     with respect to service with any Affiliate shall be considered Hours of
     Service credited with respect to service with the Employer, provided,
     however, that Hours of Service with any entity prior to the date on which
     it became an Affiliate and Hours of Service with any entity subsequent to
     the date on which it ceased to be an Affiliate shall not be considered to
     be Hours of Service with the Employer, unless otherwise provided by action
     of the Board of Directors as reflected in Appendix A to the Plan. Credit
     for service with a prior employer shall also be considered service with the
     Employer to the extent provided by action of the Board of Directors as
     reflected in Appendix A to the Plan.



              (c) All Years of Service which become Disregarded Prior Service
     shall cease to be Years of Service for all purposes under the Plan.

         3.04 Break in Service. A Break in Service shall mean failure by a
Participant or Employee to complete more than five hundred (500) Hours of
Service during any Computation Period. Any Break in Service shall be deemed to
have commenced on the first day of the Computation Period in which it occurs,
or, if later, the date on which the Employee last renders service for which he
or she is entitled to credit for an Hour of Service during such Computation
Period. No Break in Service shall be deemed to occur during an Employee's
initial Eligibility Computation Period solely because of his failure to complete
more than five hundred (500) Hours of Service during any one Plan Year occurring
in part during such twelve-month period if the Employee completes one (l) Year
of Service during such initial Eligibility Computation Period. A Break in
Service shall not be deemed to have occurred during any period of Excused
Absence if the Employee returns to the service of the Employer within the time
permitted pursuant to the provisions of the Plan setting forth circumstances of
Excused Absence. Service with an Affiliated Company in any Computation Period
shall be considered service with the Employer in that Computation Period for the
purposes of this Section 3.04.
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         3.05 Disregarded Prior Service. Years of Service completed prior to any
Break in Service shall be disregarded, where the Participant had no vested
interest in contributions (other than After-Tax Contributions) made on his
behalf prior to such Break in Service, and the number of consecutive one-year
Breaks in Service experienced by the Participant (including in such series of
consecutive one-year Breaks in Service the Break in Service with regard to which
a determination is being made as to whether prior Years of Service are
Disregarded Prior Service hereunder) equals or exceeds both five (5), and the
number of Years of Service, other than Disregarded Prior Service, completed by
the Employee (whether or not such Years of Service were completed as an
Employee), prior to such Break in Service.

         3.06 Excused Absence means any of the following:

              (a) Absence on leave granted by the Employer for any cause for the
     period stated in such leave or, if no period is stated, then for six (6)
     months and any extensions that the Employer may grant in writing. For the
     purposes of this provision, the Employer will give similar treatment to all
     Employees in similar circumstances.

              (b) Absence in any circumstance so long as the Employee continues
     to receive his regular compensation from the Employer.

              (c) Absence in the armed forces of the United States or government
     service in time of war or national emergency.

              (d) Absence by reason of illness or disability until such time as
     the employment relationship between Employer and Employee is severed.

         An "Excused Absence" shall cease to be an "Excused Absence" and shall
be deemed a Break in Service as of the later of (1) and (2), where:

                  (1) is the first day of such absence if the Employee fails to
         return to the service of the Employer (A) within five (5) days of the
         expiration of any leave of absence referred to in Section 3.06(a)
         above; (B) at such time as the payment of regular compensation referred
         to in Section 3.06(b) above is discontinued; (C) within six (6) months
         after his discharge or release from active duty, or, if the Employee
         does not return to the service of the Employer within the said six (6)
         month period by reason of a disability incurred while in the armed
         forces, if he returns to service with the Employer upon the termination
         of such disability as evidenced by release from confinement in a
         military or veterans health care facility; or (D) upon recovery from
         illness or disability; or

                  (2) is the first day of the first Plan Year in which the
         Employee fails to complete more than five hundred (500) Hours of
         Service.

         The Employer shall be the sole judge of whether or not recovery from
illness or disability has occurred for this purpose.
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         3.07 Qualified Military Service. Notwithstanding any provision of this
Plan to the contrary, service credit with respect to qualified military service
will be provided in accordance with Code ss.414(u), except to the extent the
provisions of this Plan are more generous to the Participant with respect to
service credit.

                                   ARTICLE IV

                           ELIGIBILITY TO PARTICIPATE
                           --------------------------

         4.01 Initial Eligibility. Each Covered Employee shall become a
Participant in the Plan as of the Entry Date coincident with or next following
the date on which he completes six months of service, provided he is a Covered
Employee in the service of the Employer on the applicable Entry Date.

         4.02 Participation. A Covered Employee who has met the applicable
eligibility requirements may make a Compensation Reduction Election and/or
Payroll Deduction Election in accordance with procedures established by the Plan
Administrator and shall complete any enrollment forms and provide such data as
are reasonably required by the Plan Administrator.

         4.03 Readmission after Breaks in Service and Employment Termination.

              (a) For the purposes of determining eligibility to be an Active
     Participant, service prior to the occurrence of a Break in Service shall be
     combined with service subsequent to such Break in Service except where the
     service prior to the Break in Service is Disregarded Prior Service.

              (b) The following persons shall be admitted or readmitted to
     Active Participant status as of the date on which they resume their status
     as Covered Employees:

                  (1) Any person who satisfied the minimum service requirement,
         who experienced a termination of employment prior to the Entry Date on
         which he would have assumed Active Participant status and was not in
         the employ of the Employer on that Entry Date, and who subsequently
         again becomes a Covered Employee without experiencing a Break in
         Service.

                  (2) Any person who experienced a Break in Service but who had
         a vested interest in Contributions made on his behalf by reason of a
         prior period of participation.

              (c) Any person who is rehired on or after August 6, 2003 and who
     previously had a vested interest in contributions made on his behalf under
     another 401(k) plan of an Employer shall be admitted to Active Participant
     status upon becoming a Covered Employee.
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              (d) Any individual who experiences a Break in Service, whose prior
     service is not otherwise protected under the provisions of this Section
     4.03, and who thereafter retains or resumes a status as a Covered Employee
     shall be considered a new employee upon performance of one (1) Hour of
     Service subsequent to such Break in Service, and shall be required to
     satisfy the minimum service requirements of Section 4.01 hereof without
     regard to service prior to a Break in Service or employment termination.

         4.04 Changes in Status. In the event that a person who has been in the
employ of the Employer in a category of employment not eligible for
participation in the Plan (or who has been employed by an Affiliate) becomes a
Covered Employee by reason of a change in status (without experiencing a Break
in Service) to a category of employment eligible for participation, and subject
to the provisions set forth in the remainder of this Section 4.04, he shall
become a Participant as of the date on which occurs such change to Covered
Employee status. However, if on the date of such change, he has not satisfied
all of the requirements of Section 4.01 hereof, he will not become a Participant
until the Entry Date coincident with or next following the date on which he
first satisfies all of the requirements of Section 4.01, and will then become a



Participant only if he is still then a Covered Employee.

         4.05 Special Participation Rule for AquaSource Employees. Each person
who becomes a Covered Employee of AquaSource Utility, Inc. or Consumers Water
Company or its subsidiaries as a result of the acquisition of certain assets of
AquaSource, Inc. shall become a Participant in the Plan on the date of such
acquisition and shall receive credit for service with AquaSource, Inc. for
purposes of vesting.

                                   ARTICLE V

                             EMPLOYER CONTRIBUTIONS
                             ----------------------

         5.01 Deferral Contributions. Subject to the limitations set forth in
Article VII, effective August 5, 2003, the Employer shall make Deferral
Contributions to the Plan on a Participant's behalf, in accordance with such
Participant's election to reduce his salary, in an amount equal to any whole
percentage which is not less than 1 percent nor greater than 25 percent (15
percent for Participants who are Highly Compensated Employees) of his
Compensation. Deferral Contributions may be made without regard to the
Employer's current or accumulated earnings and profits for the taxable year or
years ending with or within the Plan Year.

         5.02 Other Employer Contributions.

              (a) Employer Matching Contributions. Subject to the limitations
set forth in Article VII, the Employer shall contribute, on behalf of each
Active Participant, subject to subsection (c) below, an amount equal to 50
percent of the first 6 percent of a Participant's Compensation which is
contributed to the Plan by the Employer as Deferral Contributions on behalf of
such Participant pursuant to a Compensation Reduction Election.
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              (b) Discretionary Contributions. As of the last day of the Plan
Year, the Employer may contribute such amounts, if any, as the Board, in its
absolute discretion, determines. Such contribution shall be allocated among
Active Participants for such Plan Year, subject to subsection (c) below and the
limitations set forth in Article VII, crediting each such Discretionary
Contribution Account with an amount determined by multiplying the amount
available for allocation by a fraction, the numerator of which is the
Participant's Compensation for the Plan Year and the denominator of which is the
aggregate of the Compensation of all such Active Participants for the Plan Year.
In its sole discretion, the Board of Directors, may limit eligibility for
allocation of such Discretionary Contributions to Active Participants who are
not Highly Compensated Employees.

              (c) Employer Profit Sharing Contributions. The Employer may, in
its discretion, make an Employer Profit Sharing Contribution with respect to
Participants employed in a designated division or business group of the Employer
to be allocated as of the last day of the Plan Year among such eligible
Participants. The Employer Profit Sharing Contribution shall be either a flat
dollar amount per eligible Participant (pro-rated for employment of less than a
full year in such division or business group as an eligible Participant) or a
percentage of each eligible Participant's Compensation attributable to
employment in such division or business group, as determined by the PSC Pension
Committee. An eligible Participant is any Covered Employee in such designated
division or business group who has become a Participant pursuant to Section 4.01
without regard to whether or not he makes a Compensation Reduction Election or a
Payroll Deduction Election.

              (d) Employer Performance Contributions. The Employer may, in its
discretion, make an Employer Performance Contribution on behalf of eligible
Participants if certain performance goals are achieved with respect to a Plan
Year in accordance with a formula established by the Board of Directors. Such
Employer Performance Contributions, if made, shall be either a flat dollar
amount per eligible Participant or a percentage of each eligible Participant's
Compensation. The formula may provide for one goal or for scaled goals with
corresponding scaled contribution amounts.

              For purposes of this subsection (d), an eligible Participant is
any Covered Employee, who has become a Participant pursuant to Section 4.01



without regard to whether or not he makes a Compensation Reduction Election or a
Payroll Deduction Election, provided, however, that the PSC Pension Committee
may, in its sole discretion, exclude from eligibility for allocation of such
Employer Performance Contributions Covered Employees who are employed at the
manager level and above.

              (e) Allocation of Employer Contributions. An Active Participant
shall be entitled to share in the allocation of Employer Contributions as
provided under Sections 5.02(a), (b), (c) and (d) for the Plan Year.
Notwithstanding the foregoing, any Participant who changed from an eligible to
ineligible classification or vice versa during the Plan Year shall be entitled
to share in the allocation only with respect to his Compensation paid for Hours
of Service while a Covered Employee during such Plan Year.
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         5.03 Timing and Form of Contributions.

              (a) Contributions made pursuant to Section 5.01 shall be made in
cash no later than the date established for the filing of the Employer's Federal
income tax return (including any extension of that date) for the fiscal year
with respect to which such contribution is made, and may be made at any earlier
date, provided, however, that no amount shall be held by the Employer without
contributing the same to the Plan for a period longer than (i) the fifteenth
business day of the month following the month in which contributions would
otherwise have been payable to the Participant in cash, or, (ii) if shorter, the
earliest date on which such amounts can reasonably be segregated from the
Employer's general assets. Amounts contributed pursuant to Section 5.01 with
respect to any Plan Year shall be credited to the Deferral Contribution Account
of the Participant as promptly as practicable after receipt thereof but in no
event later than the last day of such Plan Year.

              (b) Contributions made pursuant to Section 5.02(a), (b), or (d)
shall be made in cash, Corporation Stock, or in any combination thereof, as
determined by the Employer. Contributions made pursuant to Section 5.02(a) shall
be determined and contributed to the Plan on a payroll basis and shall be
credited as promptly as practicable after receipt thereof to the Employer
Matching Contribution Account of the Participant. As soon as practicable after
the end of each Plan Year, the percentage reduction of a Participant's
Compensation and the amount of Employer Matching Contributions on a Plan Year
basis, as provided in Section 5.02(a), shall be determined with respect to each
Participant and any additional Employer Matching Contributions which are
required as well as any contribution pursuant to Section 5.02(b) or (d) shall be
contributed no later than the date established for the filing of the Employer's
Federal income tax return for the fiscal year of the Employer ending with or
within the Plan Year for which the contribution is made (including any extension
of such filing date) and shall be deemed credited to the appropriate Account of
the Participant no later than the last day of the Plan Year with respect to
which such contribution was made.

              (c) Contributions made pursuant to Section 5.02(c) shall be made
in cash no later than the date established for the filing of the Employer's
Federal income tax return for the fiscal year of the Employer ending with or
within the Plan Year for which the contribution is made (including any extension
of such filing date) and shall be deemed credited to the Employer Profit Sharing
Contribution Account of the Participant no later than the last day of the Plan
Year with respect to which such contribution was made.

         5.04 Compensation Reduction Election. A Participant's Deferral
Contributions shall be made pursuant to his Compensation Reduction Election. The
procedures for making a Compensation Reduction Election shall be established by
the Plan Administrator.

         If the Plan Administrator determines that all or any part of the amount
elected by the Participant as a Deferral Contribution may not be contributed to
the Trust as such because of the limitations set forth in Article VII, the
Employer shall not be required to make such contribution to the Trust, and may
instead pay the amount which is not contributed directly to the Participant as
additional compensation.
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         5.05 Effective Date of Compensation Reduction Elections.



              (a) Initial Effective Date. A Compensation Reduction Election
     shall become effective as of the latest of:

                  (1) the date on which the Employee first satisfies all other
         requirements for admission as a Participant in the Plan;

                  (2) as soon as practicable following the date on which the
         Compensation Reduction Election is made; or

                  (3) the date specified in such Compensation Reduction
         Election.

              (b) Cancellation and Reinstatement. A Compensation Reduction
     Election may be cancelled or suspended by a Participant at any time in
     accordance with procedures established by the Plan Administrator and such
     cancellation or suspension shall be effective as soon as practicable after
     receipt of notice of such cancellation or suspension.

              (c) Automatic Suspension. A Compensation Reduction Election shall
     be automatically suspended as provided in Section 12.04(c)(2).

         5.06 Changes in Compensation Reduction Election.

         A Participant may change his Compensation Reduction Election to
increase or decrease his Deferral Contribution amount at any time in accordance
with procedures established by the Plan Administrator and such change shall be
effective as soon as practicable after receipt of notice of such change. Any
such change, be it an increase or a decrease, shall be in increments of 1
percent of Compensation. No such change shall (i) increase the tentative
Deferral Contribution amount above the applicable dollar amount set forth in
Code ss.402(g) (as adjusted by the Secretary of the Treasury for increases in
the cost of living in accordance with Code ss.402(g)(4)), or (ii) reduce the
tentative Deferral Contribution amount as to future payments of remuneration
below one percent (1%) of Compensation.

         5.07 Qualified Military Service. Notwithstanding any provisions of the
Plan to the contrary, contributions with respect to qualified military service
will be provided in accordance with Code ss.414(u).
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         5.08 Catch-Up Contributions.

                  (i) Model Amendment. A Catch-Up Eligible Employee shall be
         eligible to make additional contributions ("Catch-Up Contributions") in
         accordance with, and subject to the limitations of, Code ss.414(v).
         Such Catch-Up Contributions shall not be taken into account for
         purposes of the provisions of the Plan implementing the required
         limitations of Code ss.402(g) and ss.415. Furthermore, the Plan shall
         not be treated as failing to satisfy the provisions of the Plan
         implementing the requirements of Code ss.ss.401(k)(3), 401(k)(11),
         401(k)(12), 410(b) or 416, as applicable, by reason of the making of
         such Catch-Up Contributions.

                  (ii) Rules Regarding Catch-Up Contributions. The Plan shall be
         administered in accordance with any final or proposed regulations or
         other guidance issued by the Internal Revenue Service under Code
         ss.414(v). Subject to such regulations and other guidance, the
         following provisions shall apply with respect to Catch-Up
         Contributions:

                       (A) Each Catch-Up Eligible Employee shall be given an
              opportunity to elect to make Catch-Up Contributions for a Plan
              Year. Such election shall be made at such time and in such manner
              as prescribed by the Plan Administrator.

                       (B) No Employer Matching Contributions shall be made with
              respect to Catch-Up Contributions.

                       (C) Except as otherwise provided in this Section 5.08,
              Catch-Up Contributions and earnings thereon shall be treated in
              the same manner as Deferral Contributions and earnings thereon.



                                   ARTICLE VI

                            PARTICIPANT CONTRIBUTIONS
                            -------------------------

         6.01 Mandatory Contributions. No contributions shall be required of any
Participant.

         6.02 Voluntary Contributions.

              (a) Amount. Subject to the limitations of Article VII, a
Participant may contribute to the Trust an amount equal to any whole percentage
which is not less than 1 percent nor greater than 10 percent of his
Compensation.
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              (b) Method and Timing. Except as otherwise permitted by the Plan
Administrator, Voluntary Contributions shall be made by means of payroll
deduction and shall commence as soon as practicable following the Participant's
Payroll Deduction Election. The Plan Administrator shall prescribe procedures
for making a Payroll Deduction Election. The Employer shall withhold the
designated amount each pay period and shall forward the amount as promptly as
practicable to the Trustee. The Plan Administrator may, in its sole discretion,
accept other methods of making Voluntary Contributions to the Trust. Voluntary
Contributions shall be credited to a Participant's Account as promptly as
practicable after receipt thereof.

              (c) Suspension of Contributions; Changes of Contribution Rate.

                  (1) A Participant making contributions pursuant to Section
         6.02(a) may suspend such contributions upon notice in accordance with
         procedures established by the Plan Administrator. Any such suspension
         shall be effective as soon as practicable after receipt of such notice.

                  (2) A Participant may change his rate of contributions made
         pursuant to Section 6.02(a) at any time in accordance with procedures
         established by the Plan Administrator. Changes pursuant to the
         privilege granted in this Section 6.02(c) shall be effective as soon as
         practicable following such notice.

                  (3) Participants will not be permitted to make up any
         contribution opportunity which has been foregone by (A) a suspension of
         contributions pursuant to Section 6.02(c)(1), (B) a reduction in
         contribution rates pursuant to Section 6.02(c)(2), or (C) a
         determination to contribute at less than the maximum permissible rate
         under Section 6.02(a).

              (d) Qualified Military Service. Notwithstanding any provision of
the Plan to the contrary, a Participant's ability to make contributions to the
Plan with respect to qualified military service will be determined in accordance
with Code ss.414(u), except to the extent the provisions of this Plan are more
generous with respect to the Participant's ability to make such contributions.

                                  ARTICLE VII

                          LIMITATIONS ON CONTRIBUTIONS
                          ----------------------------

         7.01 Maximum Amount of Deferral Contributions.

              (a) Limitation on Amount. No Participant shall be permitted to
have Deferral Contributions made under this Plan or any other qualified plan
maintained by the Employer during any calendar year in excess of the applicable
dollar amount set forth in Code ss.402(g) (as adjusted by the Secretary of the
Treasury for increases in the cost of living in accordance with Code
ss.402(g)(4)). Any amount designated as Deferral Contributions to the Plan by a
Participant in excess of the limit under this Section 7.01(a) which are not
Catch-Up Contributions under Section 5.08 shall be deemed to be Voluntary
Contributions. Contributions deemed Voluntary Contributions under this Section
7.01(a) and Voluntary Contributions designated under Section 6.02(a) may not, in
the aggregate, exceed 10 percent of such Participant's Compensation for the Plan



Year.
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              (b) Distribution of Excess Deferrals. Notwithstanding any other
provisions of the Plan, the amount of any Deferral Contributions for a calendar
year which are made to this Plan on behalf of a Participant and which exceed the
limit imposed on the Participant by Code ss.402(g) or which a Participant claims
to be excess deferrals pursuant to the procedure set forth in subsection (c)
(hereinafter "Excess Deferral Amounts"), plus any income and minus any loss
allocable thereto, shall be distributed no later than each April 15, to such
Participants. Excess Deferral Amounts shall be treated as Annual Additions under
the Plan.

              (c) Claim for Distribution of Excess Deferral. The Participant's
claim shall be in writing; shall be submitted to the Plan Administrator not
later than February 28; shall specify the amount of the Participant's Excess
Deferral Amount for the preceding calendar year; and shall be accompanied by the
Participant's written statement that if such amounts are not distributed, such
Excess Deferral Amounts, when added to amounts deferred under other plans or
arrangements described in Code ss.ss.401(k), 408(k), or 403(b), will exceed the
limit imposed on the Participant by Code ss.402(g) for the year in which the
deferral occurred.

              (d) Adjustment of Amount of Excess Deferral. Excess Deferral
Amounts shall be adjusted for income or loss. The income or loss allocable to
Excess Deferral Amounts shall be determined by the Plan Administrator in a
manner uniformly applicable to all Participants and consistent with Treasury
regulations.

              (e) Forfeiture of Employer Matching Contributions. Any Employer
Matching Contributions related to Excess Deferrals shall be forfeited.

         7.02 Limitations on Deferral Contributions of Highly Compensated
Participants.

              (a) Limitations. The Average Actual Deferral Percentage for the
Plan Year for Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the
Plan Year shall bear a relationship to the Average Actual Deferral Percentage
for the preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly
Compensated Employees for the preceding Plan Year which meets one of the
following tests:

                  (i) The Average Actual Deferral Percentage for the Plan Year
         for Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the
         Plan Year shall not exceed the Average Actual Deferral Percentage for
         the preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly
         Compensated Employees for the preceding Plan Year multiplied by 1.25;
         or
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                  (ii) The Average Actual Deferral Percentage for the Plan Year
         for Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the
         Plan Year shall not exceed the Average Actual Deferral Percentage for
         the preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly
         Compensated Employees for the preceding Plan Year multiplied by two,
         provided that the Average Actual Deferral Percentage for the Plan Year
         for Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees does not
         exceed the Average Actual Deferral Percentage for the preceding Plan
         Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly Compensated Employees
         for the preceding Plan Year by more than two percentage points.

              (b) Definitions. For purposes of this Section 7.02 the following
definitions shall apply:

                  (i) "Actual Deferral Percentage" shall mean the ratio
         (expressed as a percentage) of the Deferral Contributions on behalf of
         the Eligible Employee for the Plan Year to the Eligible Employee's
         Statutory Compensation for the Plan Year.

                  (ii) "Average Actual Deferral Percentage" shall mean the
         average (expressed as a percentage) of the Actual Deferral Percentages



         of the Eligible Employees in a group.

                  (iii) "Eligible Employee" shall mean any Covered Employee who
         has met the eligibility requirements of Article IV and is eligible to
         elect to have Deferral Contributions made to the Plan on his behalf for
         the Plan Year.

                  (iv) "Statutory Compensation" shall mean the Limitation
         Compensation paid to or on behalf of an Eligible Employee during the
         applicable period, but shall in no event exceed $200,000, as adjusted
         by the Commissioner of Internal Revenue for increases in the cost of
         living in accordance with Code ss.401(a)(17)(B). The applicable period
         shall mean the portion of Plan Year during which the Eligible Employee
         was eligible to participate in the Plan.

              (c) Aggregation of Certain Plans. For purposes of this Section
7.02, the Actual Deferral Percentage for any Eligible Participant who is a
Highly Compensated Employee for the Plan Year and who is eligible to have
elective deferrals or qualified nonelective contributions allocated to his
account under two or more plans or arrangements described in Code ss.401(k) that
are maintained by the Employer or an Affiliate shall be determined as if all
such elective deferrals and qualified nonelective contributions were made under
a single arrangement.
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              (d) Disaggregation. The Employer may apply the special rule of
Code ss.401(k)(3)(F) for early participation, provided the Employer has elected
to apply Code ss.410(b)(4)(B) in determining whether Code ss.410(b)(1) is
satisfied.

              (e) Compliance with Regulations. The determination and treatment
of the Deferral Contributions and Actual Deferral Percentage of any Eligible
Employee shall satisfy such other requirements as may be prescribed by the
Secretary of the Treasury. If, with respect to the Plan Year beginning August 1,
2003, this Plan is not aggregated with any other plan (that was or included a
401(k) plan in the prior year) under Treas. Reg. ss.1.401(k)-1(g)(11), the
Average Actual Deferral Percentage of the Non-Highly Compensated Employees shall
be the Average Actual Deferral Percentage for such Non-Highly Compensated
Employees for the Plan Year commencing August 1, 2003.

              (f) Distribution of Excess Contributions. The following rules
shall govern the distribution of any Excess Contributions:

                  (i) Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, Excess
         Contributions, plus any income and minus any loss allocable thereto,
         shall be distributed no later than the last day of each Plan Year to
         Participants on whose behalf such Excess Contributions were made for
         the preceding Plan Year.

                  (ii) The amount of Excess Contributions for a Plan Year shall
         equal the excess of:

                       (1) The aggregate amount of Deferral Contributions
              actually paid over to the Trust on behalf of Highly Compensated
              Participants for such Plan Year, over

                       (2) The maximum amount of such contributions permitted
              under this Section 7.02 (determined by reducing contributions made
              on behalf of Highly Compensated Participants in order of their
              Actual Deferral Percentages, beginning with the highest such
              percentage).

                  (iii) The Plan Administrator shall adjust Excess Contributions
         in accordance with the following: the Highly Compensated Participant
         having the highest dollar amount of Deferral Contributions for such
         Plan Year shall have Excess Contributions distributed to him until all
         Excess Contributions have been distributed, or until the dollar amount
         of his remaining Deferral Contributions equal the dollar amount of the
         Deferral Contributions of the Highly Compensated Participant with the
         second highest dollar amount of Deferral Contributions. This process is
         repeated until all Excess Contributions have been distributed.
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                  (iv) Excess Contributions shall be adjusted for income or
         loss. The income or loss allocable to Excess Contributions shall be
         determined in the same manner as set forth in Section 7.01(d) with
         regard to Excess Deferrals.

              (g) Ordering Rules. The determination of Excess Contributions
shall be made after first determining the Excess Deferral Amounts.

              (h) Forfeiture of Employer Matching Contributions. Any Employer
Matching Contributions related to Excess Contributions shall be forfeited.

         7.03 Limitations on Employer Matching Contributions and Voluntary
Contributions of Highly Compensated Participants.

              (a) Limitations. The Average Contribution Percentage for the Plan
Year for Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the Plan
Year shall bear a relationship to the Average Contribution Percentage for the
preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly Compensated
Employees for the preceding Plan Year which meets one of the following tests:

                  (i) The Average Contribution Percentage for the Plan Year for
         Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the Plan
         Year shall not exceed the Average Contribution Percentage for the
         preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly
         Compensated Employees for the preceding Plan Year multiplied by 1.25;
         or

                  (ii) The Average Contribution Percentage for the Plan Year for
         Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees for the Plan
         Year shall not exceed the Average Contribution Percentage for the
         preceding Plan Year for Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly
         Compensated Employees for the preceding Plan Year multiplied by two,
         provided the Average Contribution Percentage for the Plan Year for
         Eligible Employees who are Highly Compensated Employees does not exceed
         the Average Contribution Percentage for the preceding Plan Year for
         Eligible Employees who were Non-Highly Compensated Employees for the
         preceding Plan Year by more than two percentage points.

              (b) Definitions. For purposes of this Section 7.03 the following
definitions shall apply:

                  (i) "Contribution Percentage" shall mean (a) the ratio
         (expressed as a percentage) of the Employer Matching Contributions (and
         Qualified Nonelective Contributions if the Plan Administrator so
         elects) on behalf of the Eligible Employee for the Plan Year to the
         Eligible Employee's Statutory Compensation for the Plan Year, and (b)
         the ratio (expressed as a percentage) of the Voluntary Contributions on
         behalf of the Eligible Employee for the Plan Year to the Eligible
         Employee's Statutory Compensation for the Plan Year, so that the annual
         limitations tests described in Section 7.03(a) above are performed
         separately with respect to Employer Matching Contributions (and any
         Qualified Nonelective Contributions) and Voluntary Contributions.
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                  (ii) "Average Contribution Percentage" shall mean the average
         (expressed as a percentage) of the Contribution Percentages of the
         Eligible Employees in a group.

                  (iii) "Eligible Employee" shall mean any Covered Employee who
         has met the eligibility requirements of Article IV, who is eligible to
         elect to have Voluntary Contributions and Deferral Contributions made
         to the Plan on his behalf, and who, if he elected to have Deferral
         Contributions made on his behalf, would have Employer Matching
         Contributions allocated to his Employer Matching Contribution Account
         for the Plan Year.

                  (iv) "Qualified Nonelective Contributions" under this Plan
         shall mean Employer Performance Contributions and Discretionary
         Contributions and shall otherwise mean employer contributions as
         defined under Code ss.401m)(4)(c) and the regulations thereunder.

                  (v) "Statutory Compensation" shall have the same meaning as



         set forth in Section 7.02(b)(iv).

              (c) Aggregation of Certain Plans.

                  (i) For purposes of this Section 7.03, the Contribution
         Percentage for any Eligible Employee who is a Highly Compensated
         Employee for the Plan Year and who is eligible to make employee
         contributions, or to have matching contributions, qualified
         non-elective contributions or elective deferrals allocated to his
         account under two or more plans described in Code ss.401(a) or
         arrangements described in Code ss.401(k) that are maintained by the
         Employer or an Affiliate shall be determined as if all such
         contributions and elective deferrals were made under a single plan.

                  (ii) In the event that this Plan satisfies the requirements of
         Code ss.410(b) only if aggregated with one or more other plans, or if
         one or more other plans satisfy the requirements of Code ss.410(b) only
         if aggregated with this Plan, then this Section 7.03 shall be applied
         by determining the Contribution Percentages of Eligible Employees as if
         all such plans were a single plan.

              (d) Disaggregation. The Employer may apply the special rule of
Code ss.401(m)(5)(C) for early participation, provided the Employer has elected
to apply Code ss.410(b)(4)(B) in determining whether Code ss.410(b)(1) is
satisfied.
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              (e) Compliance with Regulations. The determination and treatment
of the Contribution Percentage of any Eligible Employee shall satisfy such other
requirements as may be prescribed by the Secretary of the Treasury. If, with
respect to the Plan Year beginning August 1, 2003, this Plan is not aggregated
with any other plan (that included a section 401(m) plan in the prior year)
under Treas. Reg. ss.1.401(m)-1(g)(14), the Average Contribution Percentage of
the Non-Highly Compensated Employees shall be the Average Contribution
Percentage for such Non-Highly Compensated Employees for the Plan Year beginning
August 1, 2003.

              (f) Distribution of Excess Aggregate Contributions. The following
rules shall govern the distribution of any Excess Aggregate Contributions
(determined separately with respect to Employer Matching Contributions and
Voluntary Contributions as provided above):

                  (i) Excess Aggregate Contributions, plus any income and minus
         any loss allocable thereto, shall be distributed no later than the last
         day of each Plan Year to Participants to whose Employer Matching
         Contribution Accounts or Voluntary Contribution Accounts such Excess
         Aggregate Contributions were made for the preceding Plan Year.

                  (ii) The amount of Excess Aggregate Contributions for a Plan
         Year shall equal the excess of:

                       (1) The aggregate amount of Employer Matching
              Contributions (and Qualified Nonelective Contributions treated as
              Employer Matching Contributions for testing purposes if the Plan
              Administrator so elects) or Voluntary Contributions actually paid
              over to the Trust on behalf of Highly Compensated Participants for
              such Plan Year, over

                       (2) The maximum amount of such contributions permitted
              under this Section 7.03 (determined by reducing contributions made
              on behalf of Highly Compensated Participants in order of their
              Actual Contribution Percentages, beginning with the highest such
              percentage).

                  (iii) The Plan Administrator shall adjust Excess Aggregate
         Contributions in accordance with the following: the Highly Compensated
         Participant having the highest dollar amount of Employer Matching
         Contributions or Voluntary Contributions for such Plan Year shall have
         Excess Aggregate Contributions distributed to him until all Excess
         Aggregate Contributions have been distributed, or until the dollar
         amount of his remaining Employer Matching Contributions or Voluntary
         Contributions equal the dollar amount of the Employer Matching
         Contributions or Voluntary Contributions of the Highly Compensated



         Participant with the second highest dollar amount of such
         Contributions. This process is repeated until all Excess Aggregate
         Contributions have been distributed.
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                  (iv) Excess Aggregate Contributions shall be adjusted for
         income or loss. The income or loss allocable to Excess Aggregate
         Contributions shall be determined in the same manner as set forth in
         Section 7.01(d) with regard to Excess Deferrals.

                  (v) Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Participant is not
         vested in his Employer Matching Contribution Account, his Excess
         Aggregate Contributions attributable to his Employer Matching
         Contribution Account shall be forfeited.

         7.04 Code ss.415 Limitations.

              (a) Maximum Annual Addition. Notwithstanding any other provision
of the Plan, the "Annual Addition" to a Participant's Accounts for any
Limitation Year shall not exceed the lesser of:

                  (i) $40,000 (adjusted for increases in the cost of living
         under Code ss.415(d)); or

                  (ii) 100 percent of the Participant's Limitation Compensation
         for such Limitation Year.

However, the compensation limitation referred to in (ii) above shall not apply
to:

                  (i) any contribution for medical benefits (within the meaning
         of Code ss.419A(f)(2)) after separation from service which is otherwise
         treated as an Annual Addition; or

                  (ii) any amount otherwise treated as an Annual Addition under
         Code ss.415(l)(1).

                  The "Annual Addition" to a Participant's Accounts for any
Limitation Year shall be the sum, for such Year, of:

                  (1) employer contributions;

                  (2) employee contributions (determined without regard to any
         rollover contributions or to contributions to a simplified employee
         pension which are excludable from gross income under Code
         ss.408(d)(3));

                  (3) forfeitures; and

                  (4) amounts described in Code ss.415(l)(1) and ss.419A(d)(2).
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              (b) Aggregation Rules. For purposes of applying the limitations of
Section 7.04(a) applicable to a Participant for a particular Limitation Year:

                  (i) All tax-qualified defined contribution plans ever
         maintained by the Employer will be treated as one defined contribution
         plan; and

                  (ii) Any tax-qualified defined contribution plan maintained by
         any Affiliate will be deemed to be maintained by the Employer.

         7.05 Order of Reductions.

         If as a result of a reasonable error in estimating a Participant's
Compensation, a reasonable error in determining the amount of Deferral
Contributions that may be made with respect to any Participant under the limits
of Code ss.415, or under other circumstances permitted by the Commissioner of
Internal Revenue, the Plan Administrator determines that the Annual Additions
allocated to a Participant's Accounts for a Plan Year would exceed the
limitations set forth in Section 7.04(a), the excess Annual Additions shall be



reduced as follows:

                  (i) There shall first be returned to the Participant such
         portion of the Voluntary Contributions he made to the Plan during the
         Limitation Year as is necessary to reduce the Annual Addition to his
         Accounts to the maximum allowable hereunder.

                  (ii) If all such Voluntary Contributions are returned to the
         Participant and further reduction is necessary, there shall be returned
         to him such portion of the Deferral Contributions he made to the Plan
         during the Limitation Year as is necessary to reduce the Annual
         Addition to his Accounts to the maximum allowable hereunder, provided
         such Deferral Contributions were not matched by any Employer Matching
         Contributions. If such Deferral Contributions were matched by Employer
         Matching Contributions, the Deferral Contributions and Employer
         Matching Contributions shall be reduced pro-rata; such Deferral
         Contributions shall be returned to the Participant and the Employer
         Matching Contributions shall be disposed of as provided under (iii)
         below.

                  (iii) If further reduction is required, the Participant's
         Deferral Contributions and Employer Matching Contributions shall be
         reduced pro-rata and shall be disposed of as follows:
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                       (A) First, if the Participant is covered by the Plan as
              of the end of the Plan Year, such excess Annual Additions shall be
              reapplied to reduce future contributions for the next Plan Year
              (and for each succeeding Plan Year as necessary) for such
              Participant, so that in each such Plan Year the sum of actual
              Deferral Contributions and Employer Matching Contributions plus
              the reapplied amount shall equal respectively the amounts of such
              contributions which would otherwise have been allocated to the
              Participant's Accounts.

                       (B) Second, if the Participant is not covered by the Plan
              as of the end of the Plan Year, such excess Annual Additions shall
              be held unallocated in a suspense account for the Plan Year and
              shall be used in the next Plan Year (and succeeding Plan Years as
              necessary) to reduce future Deferral Contributions and Employer
              Matching Contributions for all remaining Participants.

         Until applied to reduce future contributions as provided in (A) and (B)
above, such amounts shall be held in an unallocated suspense account and shall,
with the earnings thereon, be applied against the administrative costs of the
Plan and otherwise treated as investment yield of the Trust Fund.

                                  ARTICLE VIII

               ADDITIONAL PROVISIONS CONCERNING PLAN CONTRIBUTIONS
               ---------------------------------------------------

         8.01 Exclusive Benefit. Plan contributions and any income therefrom
shall not be used for any purpose other than the exclusive benefit of
Participants and their Beneficiaries under the Plan.

         8.02 Contributions Irrevocable - Limited Refunds. Except as provided
below, all contributions to the Trust shall be irrevocable; provided, however
that Plan contributions may be refunded to the Employer under the following
circumstances and subject to the following limitations:

              (a) Contributions are conditioned on the initial qualification of
     the Plan. In the event that the Commissioner of Internal Revenue determines
     that the Plan is not initially qualified under the Code, any contribution
     made incident to that initial qualification by the Employer shall be
     returned to the Employer within one year after the initial qualification is
     denied, but only if the application for the initial qualification is made
     by the time prescribed by law for filing the Employer's income tax return
     for the taxable year in which the Plan is adopted, or such later date as
     the Secretary of the Treasury may prescribe.

              (b) To the extent that a Federal income tax deduction is claimed



     by the Employer for any Plan contribution but is disallowed by the Internal
     Revenue Service, the Trustee shall refund to the Employer the amount so
     disallowed within one year of the date of such disallowance, upon
     presentation of evidence of disallowance and a demand by the Employer for
     such refund.
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              (c) If a Plan contribution is made in whole or in part by reason
     of a mistake of fact (for example, incorrect information as to the
     eligibility or compensation of an Employee, or a mathematical error), so
     much of such contribution as is attributable to the mistake of fact shall
     be returned to the Employer on demand, upon presentation of evidence by the
     Employer of the mistake to the Trustee; provided, however that such demand
     and repayment must be effectuated within one year after the payment of the
     contribution to which the mistake applies.

         All refunds under this Section 8.02 shall be limited in amount,
circumstance and timing to the provisions of ss.403(c) of ERISA, and no such
refund shall be made if, solely on account of such refund, the Plan would cease
to be a qualified plan under Code ss.401(a).

         8.03 Contributions Contingent on Deductibility. Notwithstanding any
other provision of the Plan, the Employer shall not be required to make any Plan
contributions for any Plan Year which exceed the maximum amount deductible under
Code ss.404 for the Employer's taxable year or years ending with or within the
Plan Year.

         8.04 Multiple Employers. If an Employer is barred from making a
contribution hereunder by reason of an absence of profits, any other entity
which is part of an affiliated group, as defined in Code ss.1504(a), with such
Employer may contribute to the Plan in accordance with the provisions and
limitations set forth in Code ss.404(a)(3)(B) with all such contributed amounts
to be thereafter treated under the Plan as though contributed by the restricted
Employer.

                                   ARTICLE IX

                             ROLLOVER CONTRIBUTIONS
                             ----------------------

         9.01 Rollover Contributions. Any Covered Employee may make a Rollover
Contribution (as defined in Section 9.02) at any time, provided that the Plan
Administrator gives its permission in advance. The Trustee shall credit the
amount of any Rollover Contribution to the Rollover Contribution Account of the
contributing Covered Employee as of the Valuation Date coincident with or next
following the date the Rollover Contribution is made.

         9.02 Definitions.

              (a) Rollover Contribution. The term "Rollover Contribution" as
used in this Article IX shall mean an "eligible rollover distribution" as
defined in 9.02(b) below which is (i) transferred to the trustee within 60 days
of the date received by the Participant, or (ii) made in the form of a Direct
Rollover as defined in 9.02(c) below.
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              (b) Eligible Rollover Distribution. The term "Eligible Rollover
Distribution" as used in this Article IX means part or all of an eligible
rollover distribution as defined in Code ss.402(c)(4) (including an eligible
rollover distribution received by a Participant as a surviving spouse) from:

                  (i) a qualified trust described in Code ss.401(a) (including
         the portion of any distribution that consists of after-tax employee
         contributions that are not includible in gross income); or

                  (ii) an individual retirement account described in Code
         ss.408(a) or individual retirement annuity described in Code ss.408(b),
         if (A) no amount in the account or part of the value of the annuity is
         attributable to any source other than a rollover contribution of an
         eligible rollover distribution (as defined in Code ss.402(c)(4)) from



         an employees' trust described in Code ss.401(a) and the earnings on
         such sums, and (B) the entire amount received (including money and
         other property) is paid (for the benefit of such individual) into the
         Plan.

Rollovers of distributions from an annuity plan described in Code ss.403(a), an
annuity contract described in Code ss.403(b) or an eligible plan under Code
ss.457(b) which is maintained by a state, political subdivision of a state, or
any agency or instrumentality of a state or political subdivision of a state,
shall not be permitted under the Plan.

              (c) Direct Rollover. A "Direct Rollover" shall mean the
contribution of an Eligible Rollover Distribution made in the form of a direct
trustee-to-trustee transfer as described in Code ss.401(a)(31) provided the
Participant:

                  (i) elects to have such Eligible Rollover Distribution paid
         directly to the Plan; and

                  (ii) specifies the Plan as the plan to which such Eligible
         Rollover Distribution is to be paid (in such form and at such time as
         the Plan Administrator may prescribe),

subject to the consent of the Plan Administrator as provided in Section 9.01.

                                   ARTICLE X

                       PARTICIPANTS' ACCOUNTS AND VESTING
                       ----------------------------------

         10.01 Participants' Accounts. The Plan Administrator shall maintain, or
cause to be maintained, the following individual record Accounts with respect to
each Participant:

              (a) A Deferral Contribution Account;

              (b) An Employer Matching Contribution Account;

              (c) A Rollover Contribution Account;
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              (d) A Discretionary Contribution Account;

              (e) A Voluntary Contribution Account; and

              (f) An Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Account; and

              (g) An Employer Performance Contribution Account.

The Accounts shall reflect the amount of contributions, distributions, and
withdrawals made in respect of each Participant, or Beneficiary of a deceased
Participant; and each separate Account of a Participant shall show separately
the amount invested in each of the Investment Funds.

         10.02 Vesting. Each Participant shall at all times be 100 percent
vested in the balances in his Deferral Contribution, Voluntary Contribution,
Discretionary Contribution, Employer Performance Contribution and Rollover
Contribution Accounts. Each Participant shall become 100% vested in the balance
in his Employer Matching Contribution Account following the completion of 3
Years of Service. Each Participant shall become 100% vested in the balance in
his Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Account following the completion of 5
Years of Service.

         Notwithstanding the above, a Participant shall be 100 percent vested
upon his attainment of Normal Retirement Age, upon his Severance from Employment
as result of Total Disability and upon his Severance from Employment as a result
of death.

         10.03 Effect of Breaks in Service on Vesting. Service after a period of
Disregarded Prior Service shall not increase the Participant's vested interest
in so much of his Account as was accrued with respect to the period of
Disregarded Prior Service and Disregarded Prior Service shall not be taken into



account in determining a Participant's vested interest in accruals to his
Account attributable to service after such period of Disregarded Prior Service.
If such prior service is not Disregarded Prior Service, service subsequent to
one or more Breaks in Service shall be aggregated with service prior to such
Breaks in Service in determining the Participant's vested interest in (i)
accruals to his Account attributable to service after such Breaks in Service and
(ii) subject to restoration of any forfeited non-vested amount, as provided in
Section 10.05, accruals attributable to service before such Breaks in Service.

         10.04 Forfeitures. If a Participant who is not fully vested separates
from service, the non-vested portion of his Employer Matching Contribution and
Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Accounts shall be forfeited upon the
earlier of (i) the occurrence of five consecutive one-year Breaks in Service or
(ii) the date he receives a distribution of his vested Accrued Benefit.
Forfeitures shall be used first to restore any non-vested amounts as provided in
Section 10.05 and then shall be applied as promptly as practicable to reduce
Employer contributions pursuant to Section 5.02 hereof. If there is more than
one entity constituting the Employer, forfeitures arising from the Accounts of
Participants employed by any such entity shall be applied to reduce
contributions to be made by that entity, to the extent traceable and
practicable.
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         10.05 Restoration of Non-Vested Portion. If a Participant received a
distribution of his vested Accrued Benefit and forfeited his non-vested Employer
Matching Contribution and/or Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Accounts, the
non-vested amount unadjusted by any subsequent gains or losses shall be restored
if he resumes employment as a Covered Employee and repays the full amount of the
distribution to the Plan prior to the earlier of (a) five years after the date
on which he was reemployed or (b) the close of the first period of five
consecutive one-year Breaks in Service, commencing after the distribution.

                                   ARTICLE XI

                                   INVESTMENTS
                                   -----------

         11.01 Investment of Assets. All contributions shall be paid over to the
Trustee and shall be invested by the Trustee in accordance with the Plan and
Trust Agreement. All Employer Matching Contributions, Employer Performance
Contributions, and Discretionary Contributions shall be invested in the
Corporation Stock Fund.

         11.02 Valuations and Statements.

              (a) Valuations. The Trustee shall value the assets of the Trust
Fund (and if, applicable, each of its subfunds) at fair market value as of each
Valuation Date.

              (b) Statements. On a periodic basis but not less frequently than
annually, the Plan Administrator will provide for each Participant to receive a
statement showing his interests in the Investment Funds. The statement may show
a Participant's interest in the Corporation Stock Fund in terms of the number of
shares of stock of the Corporation, the dollar value of such stock, or both.

         11.03 Investment Direction by Participants.

              (a) Rights of Participants. Every Participant shall have the right
to designate the investment category or categories in which the Trustee is to
invest amounts attributable to (1) Voluntary Contributions made by the
Participant pursuant to Section 6.02, (2) Deferral Contributions pursuant to
Section 5.01, (3) Catch-Up Contributions pursuant to Section 5.08, (4) Rollover
Contributions pursuant to Section 9.01, and (5) Employer Profit Sharing
Contributions pursuant to Section 5.02(c).

              (b) Changes in Investment Directions. Any designation of
investment categories by a Participant shall be made in accordance with rules
established by the Plan Administrator. Designations and changes in designations
shall apply only to amounts allocated to the Participant's Accounts after the
effective date of such designation. A Participant may change the designation of
investment categories for future allocations as of any Valuation Date by giving
notice at the time and in the form required by the Plan Administrator.
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              (c) Amounts Not Subject to Participant Investment Direction.
Amounts contributed by the Employer pursuant to Sections 5.02(a) and (b) shall
not be subject to investment direction by the Participant, except as otherwise
provided herein.

              (d) Available Investment Funds. At the direction of the Plan
Administrator, the Trustee shall establish and maintain within the Trust Fund
two or more Investment Funds, in addition to the Corporation Stock Fund, which
shall serve as vehicles for the investment of Participants' Accounts.

              The Trustee shall have the right, with the consent of the Plan
Administrator, temporarily or permanently, to offer additional funds, to suspend
or to discontinue the availability of any of the Investment Funds (other than
the Corporation Stock Fund), or to substitute for any one or more of the
Investment Funds one or more other funds not herein identified. The Trustee
shall also have the right to require each Employee having assets invested in any
Investment Fund that is suspended or discontinued to select one or more
Investment Funds into which shall be transferred all such assets.

              Any one or more of the funds offered under the Plan may be a
common trust fund operated by the Trustee and dedicated exclusively to the
investment of assets of plans qualified under Code ss.401(a), assets of
individual retirement accounts under Code ss.408 and assets of such other types
of plans as may be commingled with assets of the foregoing types of plans
without imperiling the tax exempt status of such trust.

              (e) Corporation Stock Fund Investments. Except as provided in
Section 11.03(h)(2), all amounts allocated to the Accounts of the Participant
pursuant to the provisions of Sections 5.02(a), (b), and (d) shall be invested
in the Corporation Stock Fund. In addition, if a Participant repays the amount
of a prior distribution to the Plan in accordance with Section 10.05, so much of
the amount as was invested in the Corporation Stock Fund prior to the
distribution shall be, upon repayment, restored to the Corporation Stock Fund
investments.

              (f) Effect of Withdrawals. A Participant withdrawing assets under
the provisions of Section 12.04 shall have amounts withdrawn first from all
Investment Funds other than the Corporation Stock Fund on a pro rata basis. Upon
exhaustion of these Investment Funds, withdrawals will be made from the
Corporation Stock Fund.

              (g) Division of Participant-Directed Investments. Amounts
allocated to a Participant's Accounts, other than amounts required to be
invested in the Corporation Stock Fund as provided in Section 11.03(e) above,
shall be invested in one or more of the available funds (including the
Corporation Stock Fund).
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              (h) Change in Investment Direction of Existing Plan Assets.

                  (1) General Transfer Privileges. Any Participant may, by
         giving notice pursuant to procedures established by the Plan
         Administrator, elect to transfer as of any Valuation Date all or a
         portion of his Accounts other than his ESOP Accounts into one or more
         other Investment Funds then offered.

                  (2) Diversification Election by Qualified Beneficiaries.
         Subject to subsection (B) below, each Participant who has attained age
         55 and completed at least 10 years of participation in the Plan (a
         "Qualified Participant") shall be permitted to elect, within 90 days
         after the last day of each Plan Year during the Participant's
         "Qualified Election Period" (as defined herein) as to the investment of
         (i) 25 percent of the total number of shares of Corporation Stock that
         have ever been allocated to the Qualified Participant's ESOP Accounts
         before the most recent allocation date immediately preceding the
         applicable 90-day period, less (ii) the number of shares of Corporation
         Stock previously directed pursuant to a prior diversification election
         (or distributed to the Qualified Participant for any reason). The
         number of shares of Corporation Stock subject to direction shall be



         rounded to the nearest whole integer. With respect to a Qualified
         Participant's diversification election for the last Plan Year in his
         Qualified Election Period, "50 percent" shall be substituted for "25
         percent" where it appears in this subsection. "Qualified Election
         Period" shall mean the six-Plan-Year period beginning with the first
         Plan Year in which the Participant becomes a Qualified Participant.

                       (A) Method of Directing Investment. The Participant's
              direction shall be provided to the Plan Administrator within 90
              days of the close of the Plan Year as provided above; shall be
              implemented no later than 180 days after the close of the Plan
              Year to which the direction applies; and shall specify which, if
              any, of the available Investment Funds set forth in Section
              11.03(d) above the Participant selects.

                       (B) De Minimis Rule. If the fair market value (determined
              on the Valuation Date immediate preceding the applicable 90-day
              direction period) of the Corporation Stock allocated to a
              Qualified Participant's ESOP Accounts is $500 or less, the
              Qualified Participant may not direct the investment of any portion
              of the balance in his ESOP Accounts pursuant to this subsection
              for the Plan Year ending on the Valuation Date.

              (i) Failure to Elect Investment Categories. In the absence of any
designation of investment category preference, the Trustee shall invest all
funds received on account of any Participant. Any designation of investment
category by any Participant shall, on its effective date, cancel any prior
designations by that Participant with respect to investment of future
contributions.
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              (j) Rights of the Trustee. Notwithstanding any instruction from
any Participant, the Trustee shall have the right to hold uninvested or invested
in short term fixed income investments any funds intended for investment or
reinvestment or any funds the distribution of which is contemplated in the
reasonably foreseeable future. To the extent that the Trustee's exercise of this
investment discretion is inconsistent with the investment instructions of the
Participant, the Trustee's investment instruction shall supersede that of the
Participant.

         11.04 Crediting of Investment Results.

              (a) General. As of any Valuation Date, the earnings and accretions
of each of the Investment Funds attributable to investment of assets of such
Investment Fund, reduced by losses experienced (whether or not realized) and
expenses incurred since the preceding Valuation Date by such Fund shall be
allocated among the Accounts of the Participants and Beneficiaries in proportion
to the balances in such Accounts invested in such Investment Fund as of the
prior Valuation Date, after reducing such prior Valuation Date balance by any
amounts withdrawn by or distributed from that Fund since such prior Valuation
Date.

              (b) Segregated Accounts. To the extent that the Trustee maintains
segregated accounts on behalf of any Participant or Beneficiary, there shall be
credited to the segregated Account of such Participant or Beneficiary all
earnings and accretions generated by that segregated Account since the
immediately preceding Valuation Date, and there shall be deducted from such
Account all identifiable separate expenses incurred in the operation and
maintenance of such Account.

         11.05 Dividends Relating to the ESOP Accounts. Cash dividends
attributable to shares of Corporation Stock held in the ESOP Accounts of
Participants who are 100% vested in their ESOP Accounts may, at the election of
such Participants (or their Beneficiaries in the case of deceased Participants),
pursuant to procedures established by the Plan Administrator, be (i) paid in
cash to the Participants (or their Beneficiaries), or (ii) paid to the Plan and
reinvested in Corporation Stock. Cash dividends attributable to shares of
Corporation Stock held in the ESOP Accounts of Participants who are less than
100% vested in their ESOP Accounts shall be reinvested in Corporation Stock.

         Except as otherwise provided above, dividends and other amounts
received by the Plan in respect of investments in the Corporation Stock Fund
shall be reinvested in Corporation Stock.



         11.06 Voting Rights and Tender Offers Relating to Corporation Stock.

              (a) Voting Rights. Each Participant or Beneficiary of a deceased
Participant shall have the right to direct the Trustee as to the exercise of
voting rights with respect to the Corporation Stock, including fractional
shares, allocated to such Participant's Accounts (both vested and unvested). As
soon as practicable prior to the occasion for the exercise of such voting
rights, there shall be delivered by a transfer agent, to each Participant and
Beneficiary of a deceased Participant all notices, prospectuses, financial
statements, proxies and proxy soliciting material relating to the Corporation
Stock allocated to the Participant's Accounts. Instructions by Participants and
Beneficiaries to the Trustee shall be in such form and pursuant to such rules as
the Plan Administrator shall prescribe. Any such instructions shall remain in
the strict confidence of the Trustee.
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              The Trustees shall vote the shares of Corporation Stock as
directed by the Participant or Beneficiary. Any shares of Corporation Stock for
which no instructions are received by the Trustee within such time specified by
notice and any shares which are not allocated to Participants' Accounts shall be
voted by the Trustee in the same proportion as the shares for which instructions
are received and voted, subject to ss.404 of ERISA. With respect to fractional
shares for which instructions are received by the Trustee, the Trustee shall
aggregate all such fractional shares for which the same instructions are
received into whole shares and shall vote such whole shares as instructed. Any
remaining fractional shares shall be voted by the Trustee.

              (b) Tender Offer. In the event of a tender offer for any
Corporation Stock held in the Plan, as promptly as practicable each Participant
or Beneficiary of a deceased Participant shall be requested to deliver
instructions as to the tender offer response desired by that Participant or
Beneficiary in connection with the shares of Corporation Stock allocated to the
Participant's Accounts to the Trustee and the Trustee shall be bound by the
instructions received. Any such instructions shall remain in the strict
confidence of the Trustee. The Trustee shall not tender shares held for a
Participant or Beneficiary who fails to give instructions and shares that are
not allocated to Participants' Accounts. With respect to fractional shares for
which instructions are received by the Trustee, the Trustee shall aggregate all
such fractional shares for which instructions to tender are received into whole
shares and shall tender such whole shares as instructed. Any remaining
fractional shares shall not be tendered.

                                  ARTICLE XII

                          DISTRIBUTIONS AND WITHDRAWALS
                          -----------------------------

         12.01 Time and Form of Payment. The payment of benefits to a
Participant or Beneficiary under the Plan shall be made, in a single sum
distribution, in accordance with the following:

              (a) Retirement and Disability. If a Participant retires on or
after attaining his Normal Retirement Date or has a Severance from Employment as
a result of Total Disability, the payment of his Accrued Benefit shall be made,
or commence to be made, as promptly as practicable after the Valuation Date
coincident with or next following such retirement or Severance from Employment
on account of Total Disability. Subject to subsections (c), (d) and (e) below,
the Participant may elect to defer commencement of his benefits provided that
his benefits shall commence no later than the later of:
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                  (i) 60 days after the latest of the close of the Plan Year in
         which:

                       (1) occurs the date on which the Participant attains
              Normal Retirement Age;

                       (2) occurs the tenth anniversary of the year in which the
              Participant commenced participation in the Plan; or



                       (3) occurs the Participant's termination of service, or

                  (ii) April 1 of the calendar year following the later of the
         calendar year in which the Participant attained age 70-1/2 or the
         calendar year in which the Participant had a Severance from Employment,
         or if the Participant is a 5 percent owner as defined under Code
         ss.401(a)(9), April 1 of the calendar year following the calendar year
         in which he attains age 70-1/2.

              (b) Severance from Employment Prior to Retirement or Total
Disability. If a Participant has a Severance from Employment for any reason
other than retirement, death or disability, his vested Accrued Benefit shall be
payable as soon as practicable after the Valuation Date coincident with or next
following the date of such Severance from Employment. Notwithstanding the
foregoing, if the Participant has not yet attained Normal Retirement Age and the
amount of his vested Accrued Benefit exceeds $5,000 (without regard to any
amount attributable to Rollover Contributions (as defined in Section 9.02)
including earnings thereon), distribution shall not occur until his Normal
Retirement Age unless he consents to an earlier distribution. The PSC Pension
Committee as Plan Administrator shall provide a Participant with notice of his
right to defer payment to his Normal Retirement Date no more than 90 and no less
than 30 days prior to his benefit commencement date as required under
ss.1.411(a)-11(c) of the Income Tax Regulations.

              If a distribution is one to which Code ss.401(a)(11) and ss.417 do
not apply, such distribution may commence less than 30 days after the notice
required under ss.1.411(a)-11(c) of the Income Tax Regulations is given,
provided, that:

                  (1) the Plan Administrator clearly informs the Participant
         that the Participant has a right to a period of at least 30 days after
         receiving the notice to consider the decision of whether or not to
         elect a distribution (and, if applicable, a particular distribution
         option), and

                  (2) the Participant, after receiving the notice, affirmatively
         elects a distribution.

              Notwithstanding the foregoing and subject to subsections (c) and
(f) below, a Participant may elect to defer commencement of his benefits until
April 1 of the calendar year following the calendar year in which he attains age
70-1/2.
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              (c) Small Amounts. Where the Participant's vested interest in his
Account attributable to Employer contributions (including all contributions made
pursuant to Section 5.01 hereof) does not exceed $5,000 (without regard to the
amount of any Rollover Contributions (or earnings thereon) made to this Plan on
behalf of the Participant), any distribution to the Participant shall be in the
form of an immediate single-sum distribution. The Participant's consent is not
required for such a distribution, nor is any waiver or consent required from any
other party.

              (d) Mandatory Payment. Notwithstanding the foregoing, distribution
of benefits to a Participant who is a 5 percent owner as defined under Code
ss.401(a)(9) shall commence as of the April 1 of the calendar year following the
calendar year in which he attains age 70-1/2 even if the Participant is still in
the active employ of the Employer or an Affiliate.

              (e) Required Minimum Distributions. In lieu of a single sum
distribution, a Participant who is subject to subsection (d) above or who elects
to defer commencement until April 1 of the calendar year following the later of
the calendar year in which he attained age 70-1/2 or the calendar year in which
he had a severance from employment may elect to receive with respect to each
distribution year an amount not in excess of the required minimum amount as set
forth in Article XXIII.

              (f) Special Provisions as to Timing of Distributions of ESOP
Accounts. Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, other than such
provisions as require the consent of the Participant to a distribution with a
present value in excess of $5,000, the vested portion of a Participant's ESOP
Accounts shall be distributed not later than the times set forth below -



                  (i) If the Participant separates from service by reason of
         disability, death or the attainment of Normal Retirement Age, the
         vested balance of such ESOP Accounts shall be paid in a single sum not
         later than one year after the end of the Plan Year in which such event
         occurs.

                  (ii) If the Participant separates from service for a reason
         other than those enumerated in subsection (i), and is not reemployed by
         an Employer by the end of the fifth Plan Year following the Plan Year
         of such separation from service, the vested balance of the
         Participant's ESOP Accounts shall be paid in a single sum not later
         than one year after the end of the fifth Plan Year following the Plan
         Year in which the Participant separated from service.

                  (iii) If the Participant separates from service for a reason
         other than those enumerated in subsection (i), and is reemployed by an
         Employer before the date distribution is required to begin under
         subsection (ii), this Section shall not apply to the Participant prior
         to any subsequent separation from service.
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         12.02 Post-Distribution Credits. In the event that, after the payment
of a single-sum distribution under this Plan (other than hardship distribution),
there shall remain in the Participant's Account(s) any funds, or any funds shall
be subsequently credited to such Account(s), such additional funds, to the
extent vested, shall be paid to the Participant as promptly as practicable.

         12.03 In-Service Withdrawals.

              (a) Before Age 59 1/2.

                  (i) Participant Contributions. A Participant may withdraw from
         the Trust no more than four times per Plan Year an amount not less than
         five hundred dollars ($500) and not to exceed the balance then standing
         to his credit in his Voluntary Contribution Account.

                  (ii) Deferral Contributions. Upon submission of a
         Participant's withdrawal application establishing a hardship (as that
         term is hereinafter defined), a withdrawal distribution may be made to
         the Participant of the Deferral Contributions credited to his Deferral
         Contribution Account. Earnings credited to his Deferral Contribution
         Account may not be withdrawn. In his application, the Participant shall
         specify the dollar amount to be withdrawn. The application shall be
         approved if the conditions of subsections (i) and (ii) below are met.

                  (1) The distribution must be made to alleviate one of the
         following immediate and heavy financial needs:

                       (A) Medical expenses described in Code ss.213(d) incurred
              by the Employee, the Employee's spouse or any dependent of the
              Employee (as defined in Code ss.152) or necessary for these
              persons to obtain medical care described in Code ss.213(d);

                       (B) Purchase (excluding mortgage payments) of a principal
              residence for the Employee;

                       (C) Payment of tuition and related educational fees and
              room and board for the next 12 months of post-secondary education
              for the Employee, his spouse, children or dependents;

                       (D) Prevention of the eviction of the Employee from his
              principal residence or foreclosure on the mortgage of the
              Employee's principal residence; or
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                       (E) Other events as specified by the Commissioner of
              Internal Revenue in regulations, rulings, notices and other
              documents of general applicability.

                  (2) The following conditions must be satisfied:



                       (A) The distribution is not in excess of the amount of
              the immediate and heavy financial need of the Employee; and

                       (B) The Employee has obtained all distributions, other
              than hardship distributions, and all nontaxable loans currently
              available under all plans maintained by the Employer and any
              Affiliate.

                  (3) Any Participant who receives a hardship distribution under
         this Plan shall have his right to make Deferral Contributions
         (including Catch-Up Contributions) and Voluntary Contributions under
         this Plan and any elective deferral contributions or employee
         contributions under any other qualified or nonqualified deferred
         compensation plans (other than mandatory employee contributions under a
         defined benefit plan) maintained by the Employer or any Affiliate and
         any elective deferral contributions under a plan maintained by the
         Employer or any Affiliate pursuant to Codess.125 suspended for six
         months after the date of receipt of the hardship distribution.

              (b) After Age 59 1/2. A Participant may withdraw all or any
portion of the amount credited to his After-Tax Contribution Account, Deferral
Contribution Account, and Rollover Contribution Account no more than four times
per Plan Year after his attainment of age 59-1/2, subject to a five hundred
dollar ($500) minimum.

              (c) Employer Matching Contributions, Employer Profit Sharing
Contributions, Employer Performance Contributions, and Discretionary
Contributions. No withdrawals shall be permitted of these amounts.

              (d) Time of Withdrawal. The withdrawal amount shall be valued as
soon as practicable following the Participant's request for withdrawal or in the
case of a withdrawal under Section 12.03(c)(2), following approval of the
withdrawal application by the Plan Administrator, and shall be distributed as
soon as practicable thereafter.

         12.04 Distribution of Corporation Stock. A Participant may elect to
receive any amounts invested in Corporation Stock in the form of stock or cash.
If a Participant elects a distribution in the form of stock, any fractional
shares shall be paid in cash.

         12.05 Direct Rollovers.

              (a) Notwithstanding any provision of the Plan to the contrary that
would otherwise limit a distributee's election under this Section, a distributee
may elect, at the time and in the manner prescribed by the Plan Administrator,
to have any portion of an eligible rollover distribution paid directly to an
eligible retirement plan specified by the distributee in a direct rollover.
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              (b) Definitions.

                  (i) "Eligible rollover distribution" means any distribution of
         all or any portion of the balance to the credit of the distributee,
         except that an eligible rollover distribution does not include: any
         distribution that is one of a series of substantially equal periodic
         payments made (not less frequently than annually) for the life (or life
         expectancy) of the distributee or the joint lives (or joint life
         expectancies) of the distributee and the distributee's designated
         beneficiary, or for a specified period of ten years or more; any
         distribution to the extent such distribution is required under
         Codess.401(a)(9); and any amount distributed on account of hardship. A
         portion of a distribution shall not fail to be an eligible rollover
         distribution merely because the portion consists of Voluntary
         Contributions that are not includible in gross income. However, such
         portion may be transferred only to an individual retirement account or
         annuity described in Codess.408(a) or (b), or to a qualified defined
         contribution plan described in Codess.401(a) or 403(a) that agrees to
         separately account for amounts so transferred, including separately
         accounting for the portion of such distribution which is includible in
         gross income and the portion of such distribution which is not so
         includible.



                  (ii) "Eligible retirement plan" means any of the following
         that accepts the distributee's eligible rollover distribution: (A) an
         individual retirement account described in Code ss.408(a), (B) an
         individual retirement annuity described in Code ss.408(b), (C) an
         annuity plan described in Code ss.403(a), (D) a qualified trust
         described in Code ss.401(a), (E) an annuity contract described in Code
         ss.403(b), or (F) an eligible plan described in Code ss.457(b) which is
         maintained by an eligible employer described in Code ss.457(e)(1)(A)
         which agrees to separately account for amounts transferred into such
         plan from this Plan.

                  (iii) "Distributee" means an Employee or former Employee. In
         addition, the Employee's or former Employee's surviving spouse and the
         Employee's or former Employee's spouse or former spouse who is the
         alternate payee under a qualified domestic relations order, as defined
         in Code ss.414(p), are distributees with regard to the interest of the
         spouse or former spouse.

                  (iv) "Direct Rollover" means a payment by the Plan to the
         eligible retirement plan specified by the distributee.
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                                  ARTICLE XIII

                                      LOANS
                                      -----

         13.01 Loans. The provisions of this Article XIII shall be subject to
such conditions and limitations as the Plan Administrator may prescribe from
time to time in a written loan policy (the "Loan Policy") for administrative
convenience and to preserve the tax-qualified status of the Plan.

              (a) The Plan Administrator may direct the Trustee to make loans to
Participants in accordance with the Loan Policy, provided such loan or loans:

                  (i) Are available to all Participants and Beneficiaries on a
         reasonably equivalent basis;

                  (ii) Are not made available to Highly Compensated Employees,
         officers, or shareholders in an amount greater than the amount made
         available to other Employees;

                  (iii) Bear a reasonable rate of interest as determined under
         Section 13.03;

                  (iv) Are adequately secured as provided in Section 13.04;

                  (v) Do not exceed (when added to the outstanding balance of
         all other loans to the Participant from the Plan) the lesser of (a)
         $50,000 reduced by the excess (if any) of the highest balance of
         loan(s) from the Plan during one-year period ending on the day before
         the date on which each loan was made, over the outstanding balance of
         loan(s) from the Plan on the date on which such loan was made, or (b)
         one-half of the vested amount of the Participant's Accrued Benefit; for
         the purpose of the above limitation, all loans from all plans of the
         Employer and Affiliates shall be aggregated;

                  (vi) Are evidenced by a promissory note setting forth the
         terms of the loan and providing that, in the event of default,
         foreclosure on the note and attachment of security will not occur until
         a distributable event occurs under the Plan;

                  (vii) Are repayable, except as otherwise provided in Section
         13.04, by their terms within five (5) years from the date of the loan;

                  (viii) Require amortization (of both principal and interest)
         in level payments made not less frequently than quarterly over the term
         of the loan; and
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         (ix) Comply with any other limitations on loans specified below.

         In addition, loans shall be available under the Loan Policy on the
terms set forth herein to terminated Participants and Beneficiaries to the
extent that the Plan Administrator determines that such loan availability is
required by section ss.408(b)(1) of ERISA or Code ss.401(a); but except as
provided under the Loan Policy, the Plan Administrator shall have the absolute
right to deny a loan to any individual who is not an Active Participant. For
purposes of this Article XIII, the term "Participant" shall be deemed to include
any terminated Participant or Beneficiary to whom Plan loans are available
pursuant to the Loan Policy, except when the context requires otherwise.

         13.02 Limit on Loans. A Participant shall not be permitted to have more
than two loans outstanding under the Plan at any one time. The Loan Policy may
set forth additional limitations on the availability of loans to the extent
permitted under applicable law, including, without limitation, a minimum loan
amount and a minimum period between loans.

         Amounts in a Participant's ESOP Accounts shall not be available for a
loan but shall be included in determining the maximum loan amount under Section
13.01(a)(v).

         13.03 Interest Rate and Fees. All loans shall bear a reasonable rate of
interest, which shall provide the Plan with a return commensurate with the
interest rates charged by persons in the business of lending money for loans
which would be made under similar circumstances. Loan fees may also be charged,
and the amount shall be set by the Trustee in compliance with applicable law.
Every loan applicant shall receive a clear statement of the charges involved in
each loan transaction. This statement shall include the dollar amount and the
annual interest rate of the finance charge.

         13.04 Repayment Terms and Fees.

              (a) Terms of Loan and Repayment. Any loan shall provide that it
shall be repaid in substantially equal installments, at least quarterly, within
a period certain to be specified by the Plan Administrator, which period shall
not exceed five (5) years unless such loan is used to acquire any dwelling unit
which within a reasonable time (determined at the time the loan is made) is to
be used as a principal residence of the Participant, in which case the Loan
Policy may provide for a longer repayment period. In the case of any loan
outstanding at the time of transfer of any amounts to this Plan from another
qualified plan as provided in Section 19.05, such loan may have a term in excess
of that permitted under the Loan Policy provided such loan was used to purchase
a principal residence of the Participant and such loan had a term in excess of
that permitted under the Loan Policy at the time of the transfer. The loan shall
be evidenced by a promissory note and shall be secured by payroll deduction (in
the case of an actively employed Participant) and by up to one-half of the
vested amount of the Participant's Accrued Benefit. A Participant who is
actively employed by the Employer or an Affiliate shall be required to repay any
loans through payroll deduction. The Loan Policy may provide rules regarding
continued repayment by terminated Participants receiving severance payments.
Upon termination of employment or, if later, the end of the severance period if
so provided in the Loan Policy, the loan shall accelerate and the unpaid amount,
if not repaid, shall be subject to the default provisions below.
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              (b) Default. In the event of default, foreclosure on the
promissory note and the attachment of security shall not occur until a
distributable event occurs in the Plan. Accordingly, in the event the
Participant or Beneficiary does not repay the loan within the period certain,
the Trustee may deduct the total amount of such loan or loans or any portion
thereof from any payment or distribution from the Trust to which such
Participant or his or her Beneficiary may be entitled from the portion of the
Participant's vested Accrued Benefit which secures such loan or loans. In the
event the amount of any such payment or distribution is insufficient to repay
the remaining balance on the loan or loans including interest, the Participant
or Beneficiary shall be liable for, and continue to make, payments on any
balance still due from such Participant or Beneficiary.

         13.05 Separate Accounting for Loan. Loans shall be treated as
investments of the Participant's or Beneficiary's Accounts only. Until a loan to
a Participant or Beneficiary is repaid, the outstanding balance of the loan
shall be treated as an investment by such Participant or Beneficiary for his or



her Accounts only, and the interest paid by such Participant or Beneficiary
shall be credited to the Accounts of such Participant or Beneficiary. Such
Accounts shall not share in any other earnings of the Plan with respect to the
amount of the loan. The amount of each repayment shall be credited in accordance
with the regular investment provisions of the Plan. The Loan Policy shall
specify how the loan and loan repayments are to be accounted for among the
Participant's Accounts and among the Investment Funds within each Account.

         13.06 Restrictions. No distribution, withdrawal, or loan may be made
under this Plan to or by a Participant after receipt of a domestic relations
order affecting the Participant's Accounts and during the period in which the
Plan Administrator is making a determination (including any period during which
such order is being modified) regarding whether such order is a qualified
domestic relations order, within the meaning of Code ss.414(p) and ss.206(d) of
ERISA. Further, if the Plan Administrator is aware that a qualified domestic
relations order is being sought with respect to a Participant's benefit, the
Plan Administrator may restrict the Participant's ability to obtain any
distribution, withdrawal, or loan otherwise available under the Plan until the
Plan Administrator has determined that such distribution, withdrawal, or loan
would not be inconsistent with any such order or that no such order will be
submitted.

                                  ARTICLE XIV

                 DEATH BENEFITS AND SURVIVING SPOUSE'S BENEFITS
                 ----------------------------------------------

         14.01 Death Prior to Benefit Commencement Date. If the death of the
Participant occurs prior to his Benefit Commencement Date, his Accrued Benefit,
determined as of the Valuation Date of the Plan coincident with or next
following the date of his death, shall be payable as of the Valuation Date
coincident with or next following the Participant's death in a lump sum.
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         14.02 Beneficiaries.

              (a) Surviving Spouse's Benefit. If the Participant is survived by
his Spouse, the benefit hereunder shall be paid to such surviving Spouse except
to the extent that the Spouse has consented, in a written instrument complying
with all of the provisions of Section 14.03 hereof, to the payment of such
benefit to another Beneficiary (or Beneficiaries) designated by the Participant.

              (b) Benefit Payable to Others. If the Participant (1) is not
survived by a Spouse, (2) is survived by a Spouse who has consented, in
accordance with the provisions of Section 14.03 hereof, to the designation of a
Beneficiary or Beneficiaries other than such Spouse, the benefit hereunder shall
be paid to the Participant's Beneficiary determined in accordance with the
provisions of Section 14.03 hereof.

         14.03 Beneficiary Designation.

              (a) Beneficiary Designation Right. Each unmarried Participant and
each married Participant whose spouse has consented to designation of persons or
entities other than such spouse as Beneficiaries in accordance with the
provisions of subsection (b) hereof, shall have the right to designate one or
more primary and one or more contingent Beneficiaries to receive any benefit
becoming payable pursuant to this Article XIV. All Beneficiary designations
shall be in writing in form satisfactory to the Plan Administrator. Each
Participant shall be entitled to change his Beneficiaries at any time and from
time to time, subject to subsection (b).

              In the event that the Participant fails to designate a Beneficiary
to receive a benefit that becomes payable pursuant to the provisions of this
Article XIV, or in the event that the Participant is predeceased by all
designated primary and secondary Beneficiaries, the death benefit shall be
payable to the following classes of takers, each class to take to the exclusion
of all subsequent classes, with all members of each class sharing equally:

                  (1) Spouse;

                  (2) Lineal descendants (including adopted and step-children),
         per stirpes;



                  (3) Surviving parents (equally); and

                  (4) The Participant's estate.

              (b) Spousal Consent to Designation of Alternative Beneficiary. A
spouse may consent to the designation by the Participant of one or more
Beneficiaries other than such spouse to receive benefits in the event of the
death of the Participant. Any such consent shall be in writing, and shall:
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                  (1) acknowledge the effect of such consent;

                  (2) be witnessed by a representative of the Plan or by a
         notary public;

                  (3) be subject to limitations expressed therein by the Spouse
         as to the portion of the Participant's Accounts (expressed as a
         percentage or in dollar terms) to which it applies;

                  (4) be limited to the specific non-spouse Beneficiary (or
         class of Beneficiaries) designated by the Participant; and

                  (5) be subject to revocation in writing by such Spouse if the
         revocation is delivered to the Plan Administrator not later than the
         earlier of (1) the date as of which the Participant's benefits are to
         commence, or (2) the date of the Participant's death.

                                   ARTICLE XV

                            NONALIENATION OF BENEFITS
                       QUALIFIED DOMESTIC RELATIONS ORDERS
                       -----------------------------------

         15.01 No Alienation. The right of any Participant or Beneficiary to any
benefit payment shall not be subject to any voluntary or involuntary alienation
or assignment, with the exception of a domestic relations order that is
determined to be either a QDRO or a domestic relations order entered before
January 1, 1985.

         Payments may be made prior to the Participant's "earliest retirement
age" (as defined in Code ss.414(s) and ss.206(d) of ERISA) pursuant to a
qualified domestic relations order. The amount payable to the Participant and to
any other person other than the alternate payee named in the order shall be
adjusted accordingly. If payment to an alternate payee is not made immediately
upon a determination that the order is a qualified domestic relations order, the
amount payable to the alternate payee shall be segregated and be held in a
separate account or accounts in the name of the alternate payee who shall have
the right to direct investment with respect to such amounts. The Plan
Administrator is authorized to issue procedures for determining whether orders
are qualified domestic relations orders and for administering such orders.
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                                  ARTICLE XVI

                               PLAN ADMINISTRATOR
                               ------------------

         16.01 Appointment and Tenure. The Plan Administrator shall consist of a
committee (the "PSC Pension Committee" or the "Committee") of not fewer than
three (3) Directors who shall serve at the pleasure of the Board of Directors.
Any member of the PSC Pension Committee may resign by delivering his written
resignation to the Employer. Vacancies arising by the death, resignation or
removal of a Committee member shall be filled by the Board of Directors. If the
Board fails to act, and in any event, until the Board so acts, the remaining
members of the Committee may appoint an interim Committee member to fill any
vacancy occurring on the Committee. If no person has been appointed to the
Committee, the Employer shall be deemed to be the Plan Administrator.



         16.02 Meetings; Majority Rule. Any and all acts of the Plan
Administrator taken at a meeting shall be by a majority of all members of the
Committee present, whether present in person or by electronic media (such as
telephone conference call). The Committee may act by vote taken in a meeting (at
which a majority of members shall constitute a quorum) if all members of the
Committee have been given at least one (1) day's written notice of such meeting
or have waived notice. The Committee may also act by majority consent in writing
without the formality of convening a meeting.

         16.03 Delegation. The Committee may, by written majority decision,
delegate to each or any one of its number, or to the Secretary of it, authority
to sign any documents on its behalf, or to perform ministerial acts, but no
person to whom such authority is delegated shall perform any act involving the
exercise of any discretion without first obtaining the concurrence of the
Committee, even though he alone may sign any document required by third parties.

         The Committee shall elect one of its members to serve as Chairman. The
Chairman shall preside at all meetings of the Committee or shall delegate such
responsibility to another Committee member. The Committee shall elect one person
to serve as Secretary of the Committee. The Secretary need not be a member of
the Committee. All third parties may rely on any communication signed by the
Chairman or the Secretary, acting as such, as an official communication from the
Plan Administrator.

         The Committee may, by written majority decision, appoint an
administrative committee (the "PSC Pension Administrative Committee" or the
"Administrative Committee"), consisting of not fewer than three (3) persons who
shall serve at the pleasure of the Committee, and delegate to the Administrative
Committee the duties and responsibilities of the Plan Administrator set forth in
items (a) through (v), inclusive, of Section 15.04.

         Any and all acts of the Administrative Committee taken at a meeting
shall be by a majority of all members of the Committee present, whether present
in person or by electronic media (such as telephone conference call). The
Administrative Committee may act by vote taken in a meeting at which a majority
of members shall constitute a quorum. The Administrative Committee may also act
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by majority consent in writing without the formality of convening a meeting. The
Administrative Committee may, by written majority decision, delegate to each or
any one of its number, authority to sign any documents on its behalf, or to
perform ministerial acts, but no person to whom such authority is delegated
shall perform any act involving the exercise of discretion without first
obtaining the concurrence of the Administrative Committee, even though he alone
may sign any document required by third parties.

         16.04 Authority and Responsibility of the Plan Administrator. The Plan
Administrator shall have the following duties and responsibilities:

              (a) To appoint the Trustee and to monitor its performance;

              (b) To appoint an Investment Manager (or to refrain from such
appointment), to monitor the performance of the Investment Manager so appointed,
and to terminate such appointment (more than one Investment Manager may be
appointed and in office at any time pursuant hereto);

              (c) To establish and communicate to the Trustee and/or Investment
Manager a funding policy for the Plan;

              (d) To communicate such information to the Trustee and/or
Investment Manager as necessary for proper performance of its duties;

              (e) To make and enforce such rules and regulations as it shall
deem necessary and proper for the efficient administration of the Plan;

              (f) To construe the provisions of the Plan, to correct defects
therein and to supply omissions thereto;

              (g) To prescribe procedures for reconsideration of denied claims
for benefits;

              (h) To receive and review periodic accountings from the Trustee,
Investment Manager or from any underwriter of any Contract with which the Plan



is funded;

              (i) To engage assistants and professional advisers;

              (j) To allocate fiduciary responsibilities among themselves or
among persons (including corporate entities) named by them in accordance with
the following provisions:

                  (1) by naming in writing the fiduciary to whom the
         responsibility is allocated, with a description of the responsibility
         and an outline of the duties involved; and
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                  (2) the fiduciary so named shall indicate acceptance of the
         responsibility by executing the written instrument naming him/her and
         returning same to the Committee;

              (k) To perform any and all duties required of the "Administrator"
of a plan under ERISA and the Code;

              (l) To maintain and preserve records relating to Plan
Participants, former Participants, and their Beneficiaries;

              (m) To prepare and furnish to Participants all information and
notices required under Federal law or the provisions of this Plan;

              (n) To prepare and furnish to the Trustee sufficient employee data
and the amount of contributions received from all sources so that the Trustee
may maintain separate Accounts for Participants and make required payments of
benefits;

              (o) To prepare and file or publish with the Secretary of Labor,
the Secretary of the Treasury, their delegates and all other appropriate
government officials all reports and other information required under law to be
so filed or published;

              (p) To provide directions to the Trustee with respect to the
purchase of life insurance, methods of benefit payment, valuations at dates
other than Annual Valuation Dates and on all other matters where called for in
the Plan or requested by the Trustee;

              (q) To arrange for bonding, if required by law;

              (r) To provide procedures for determination of entitlement to
eligibility and benefits and to implement those procedures;

              (s) To establish and implement procedures to determine whether any
domestic relations order constitutes a QDRO and to take such action as the Plan
Administrator deems appropriate in light of such domestic relations order;

              (t) To retain records on elections and waivers by Participants,
their spouses and their Beneficiaries;

              (u) To authorize disbursements from the Fund; and

              (v) To establish a benefits claims procedure and communicate the
same to Participants and Beneficiaries.
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         16.05 Reporting and Disclosure. The Plan Administrator shall require
the Administrative Committee to keep all individual and group records relating
to Plan Participants and Beneficiaries, and all other records necessary for the
proper operation of the Plan. Such records shall be made available to the
Employer and each Participant and Beneficiary for examination during business
hours, except that a Participant or Beneficiary shall examine only such records
as pertain exclusively to the examining Participant or Beneficiary and those
records and documents relating to all Participants generally. The Plan
Administrator shall require the Administrative Committee to prepare and file as
required by law or regulation all reports, forms, documents and other items
required by the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, the Code, and
every other relevant statute, each as amended, and all regulations thereunder.



This provision shall not be construed as imposing upon the Plan Administrator or
the Administrative Committee the responsibility or authority for the
preparation, preservation, publication or filing of any document required to be
prepared, preserved or filed by the Trustee or by any other Named Fiduciary to
whom such responsibilities are delegated by law or by this Plan.

         16.06 Construction of the Plan. The Plan Administrator shall take such
steps as are considered necessary and appropriate to remedy any inequity that
results from incorrect information received or communicated in good faith or as
the consequence of an administrative error. The Plan Administrator shall, in its
sole discretion, interpret the Plan and shall determine the questions arising in
the administration, interpretation and application of the Plan. It shall
endeavor to act, whether by general rules or by particular decisions, so as not
to discriminate the favor of, or against, any person and so as to treat all
persons in similar circumstances uniformly. The Plan Administrator shall correct
any defect, reconcile any inconsistency, or supply any omission with respect to
the Plan. All such corrections, reconciliations, interpretations and completions
of Plan provisions shall be final and binding upon the parties.

         16.07 Engagement of Assistants and Advisers. The Plan Administrator
shall have the right to hire such professional assistants and consultants as it,
in its sole discretion, deems necessary or advisable, including, but not limited
to:

              (a) Investment managers and/or advisers;

              (b) Accountants;

              (c) Actuaries;

              (d) Attorneys;

              (e) Consultants;

              (f) Clerical and office personnel; and

              (g) Medical practitioners.
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The expenses incurred by the Plan Administrator in connection with the operation
of the Plan, including, but not limited to, the expenses incurred by reason of
the engagement of professional assistants and consultants, shall be expenses of
the Plan and shall be payable from the Trust Fund at the direction of the Plan
Administrator. The Employer shall have the option, but not the obligation, to
pay any such expenses, in whole or in part, and by so doing, to relieve the
Trust Fund from the obligation of bearing such expenses. Payment of any such
expenses by the Employer on any occasion shall not bind the Employer to
thereafter pay any similar expenses.

         16.08 Bonding. The Administrative Committee shall arrange for such
bonding as is required by law, but no bonding in excess of the amount required
by law shall be considered required by the Plan.

         16.09 Compensation of the Plan Administrator. The members of the PSC
Pension Committee who are directors of the Employer, but not employees of the
Employer, shall receive compensation for their services consistent with the
compensation paid to other directors serving on committees appointed by the
Board of Directors. Such compensation shall be paid by the Employer. All
expenses of the members of the Committee shall be paid or reimbursed by the
Employer, and if not so paid or reimbursed, shall be proper charges to the Trust
Fund and shall be paid therefrom.

         16.10 Indemnification of the Plan Administrator. Each member of the
Committee constituting the Plan Administrator and each member of the
Administrative Committee shall be indemnified by the Employer against costs,
expenses and liabilities (other than amounts paid in settlement to which the
Employer does not consent) reasonably incurred by him in connection with any
action to which he may be a party by reason of his service as a member of the
Committee or the Administrative Committee, except in relation to matters as to
which he shall be adjudged in such action to be personally guilty of gross
negligence or willful misconduct in the performance of his duties. The foregoing
right to indemnification shall be in addition to such other rights as the member
may enjoy as a matter of law or by reason of insurance coverage of any kind, but



shall not extend to costs, expenses, and/or liabilities otherwise covered by
insurance or that would be so covered by any insurance then in force if such
insurance contained a waiver of subrogation. Rights granted hereunder shall be
in addition to and not in lieu of any rights to indemnification to which the
member may be entitled pursuant to the by-laws of the Employer. Service on the
Committee as a Plan Administrator or on the Administrative Committee shall be
deemed in partial fulfillment of the member's function as an employee, officer
and/or director of the Employer, if he serves in that capacity as well as in the
role of Committee or Administrative Committee member.
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                                  ARTICLE XVII

                     ALLOCATION AND DELEGATION OF AUTHORITY
                     --------------------------------------

         17.01 Authority and Responsibilities of the Corporation. The
Corporation, as Plan sponsor, shall serve as a "Named Fiduciary" having the
following (and only the following) authority and responsibility:

              (a) To appoint the Plan Administrator and to monitor each of its
     performances;

              (b) To communicate such information to the Plan Administrator as
     necessary for proper performance of its duties; and

              (c) To provide channels and mechanisms through which the Plan
     Administrator can communicate with Participants and their Beneficiaries.

         In addition, the Corporation shall perform such duties as are imposed
by law or by regulation and shall serve as Plan Administrator in the absence of
an appointed Plan Administrator.

         17.02 Authority and Responsibilities of the Plan Administrator. The
Plan Administrator shall have the authority and responsibilities imposed by
Article XVI hereof. With respect to the said authority and responsibility, the
Plan Administrator shall be a "Named Fiduciary," and as such, shall have no
authority and responsibility other than as granted in the Plan, or as imposed by
law.

         17.03 Authority and Responsibilities of the Administrative Committee.
The Administrative Committee shall have the authority and responsibilities
delegated to it by the Plan Administrator pursuant to Article XVI hereof. To the
extent of such delegation of authority and responsibilities, the Administrative
Committee shall be a "Named Fiduciary," and as such, shall have no authority and
responsibility other than as so delegated or as imposed by law.

         17.04 Authority and Responsibilities of the Trustee. The Trustee shall
be the "Named Fiduciary" with respect to investment of the Trust Fund assets and
shall have the powers and duties set forth in the Trust Agreement.

         17.05 Limitations on Obligations of Named Fiduciaries. No Named
Fiduciary shall have authority or responsibility to deal with matters other than
as delegated to it under this Plan, under the Trust Agreement, or by operation
of law. A Named Fiduciary shall not in any event be liable for breach of
fiduciary responsibility or obligation by another fiduciary (including Named
Fiduciaries) if the responsibility or authority of the act or omission deemed to
be a breach was not within the scope of the said Named Fiduciary's authority or
delegated responsibility.
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                                 ARTICLE XVIII

                                CLAIMS PROCEDURES
                                -----------------

         18.01 Original Claim. Any Participant or Beneficiary may file a written
claim with the Plan Administrator. Within 90 days after the filing of such a
claim, the Plan Administrator shall notify the claimant in writing or
electronically whether his claim is upheld or denied in whole or in part or



shall furnish the claimant a written or electronic notice describing specific
special circumstances requiring a specified amount of additional time (but not
more than 180 days from the date the claim was filed) to reach a decision on the
claim; provided, however, that in the event the claimant fails to submit
information necessary to decide the claim, such period shall be tolled from the
date on which the extension notice is sent to the claimant until the date on
which the claimant responds to the request for additional information. If a
claim for benefits is denied by the Plan Administrator either in whole or in
part, the Plan Administrator shall state in writing or electronically the
specific reason or reasons for the denial, the specific references to the
provisions of the Plan upon which the denial is based, a description of any
additional material or information necessary for the claimant to obtain a review
of the decision denying the claim in whole or in part together with an
explanation of the reasons such material or information may be necessary for
these purposes, and an explanation of the claim review procedures and the time
limits applicable to such procedures, including a statement of the claimant's
right to bring a civil action under ss.502(a) of ERISA following an adverse
benefit determination on review.

         18.02 Claims Review Procedures. The claimant whose claim has been
denied in whole or in part (or the authorized representative of the claimant)
may, within 60 days after receipt of the written or electronic notification
described in Section 18.01 above, appeal the denial of the claim by delivering
to the Plan Administrator a written request for a review. The Plan Administrator
shall, within 30 days of the notice of appeal, establish a hearing date on which
the claimant may make an oral presentation to the Named Appeals Fiduciary. The
claimant shall be provided upon request, and free of charge, reasonable access
to, and copies of, all documents, records and other information relating to the
claim for benefits. The claimant may submit written issues, documents and other
information prepared relating to the claim and the Named Appeals Fiduciary shall
take into account all such information submitted without regard to whether such
information was submitted or considered in the initial benefit determination.

         Within 60 days following the receipt of a request for review, the Named
Appeals Fiduciary shall give notice to the claimant of its decision on review or
shall furnish the claimant a written notice describing specific special
circumstances requiring a specified amount of additional time (but not more than
120 days from the date the request for review was filed) to reach a decision;
provided, however, in the event the claimant fails to submit information
necessary to make a benefit determination on review such period shall be tolled
from the date the extension notice is sent to the claimant until the date the
claimant responds to the request for additional information. The decision shall
be in writing or electronic and shall include specific reasons for the decision
and specific references to the provisions of the Plan upon which the decision on
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review is based. The decision on review shall also include (i) a statement that
the claimant is entitled to receive, upon request and free of charge, reasonable
access to, and copies of, all documents, records, or other information relevant
to the claimant's claim for benefits; and (ii) a statement describing any
voluntary appeal procedures offered by the Plan, and a statement of the
claimant's right to bring an action under ss.502(a) of ERISA.

         Notwithstanding the foregoing, a claim which involves a determination
regarding Total Disability shall be subject to the special rules for disability
claims set forth in regulations under ss.503 of ERISA.

         18.03 Appointment of the Named Appeals Fiduciary. The Named Appeals
Fiduciary shall be the person or persons named as such by the Board of
Directors, or, if no such person or persons be named, then the person or persons
named by the Plan Administrator as the Named Appeals Fiduciary. Named Appeals
Fiduciaries may at any time be removed by the Board of Directors, and any Named
Appeals Fiduciary named by the Plan Administrator may be removed by the Plan
Administrator. All such removals may be with or without cause and shall be
effective on the date stated in the notice of removal. The Named Appeals
Fiduciary shall be a "Named Fiduciary" within the meaning of ERISA, and, unless
appointed to other fiduciary responsibilities, shall have no authority,
responsibility, or liability with respect to any matter other than the proper
discharge of the functions of the Named Appeals Fiduciary as set forth herein.

                                  ARTICLE XIX



               AMENDMENT, DISCONTINUANCE, MERGER OR CONSOLIDATION
               --------------------------------------------------

         19.01 Amendment. The Corporation shall have the right to amend this
Plan at any time by written action of the Board of Directors, subject to the
following limitations:

              (a) No such amendment may cause any part of the Trust assets to be
used for or diverted to any purpose other than the exclusive benefit of the
Participants or their Beneficiaries.

              (b) No such amendment shall cause any reduction in the amount of
any Participant's Accrued Benefit. For purposes of this paragraph (b), an
amendment which has the effect of (i) eliminating or reducing an early
retirement benefit or a retirement-type subsidiary, or (ii) eliminating an
optional form of benefit, with respect to benefits attributable to service
before the amendment, shall be treated as reducing Accrued Benefits except as
otherwise provided in Code ss.411(d)(6) and the regulations thereunder.

              (c) No such amendment shall change any vesting schedule unless, in
the case of an Employee who is a Participant on -

                  (i) the date the amendment is adopted; or

                                     - 53 -

                  (ii) the date the amendment is effective, if later,

the nonforfeitable percentage of such Participant's right to his Accrued Benefit
is not less than his percentage computed under the Plan without regard to such
amendment. Furthermore, no such amendment shall otherwise change any vesting
schedule unless each Participant having three or more Years of Service is
permitted to elect, in accordance with Internal Revenue Code regulations, to
have the nonforfeitable percentage of his Accrued Benefit determined under the
Plan without regard to such amendment; provided, that no election shall be given
to any Participant whose nonforfeitable percentage under the Plan as amended
cannot at any time be less than such percentage determined without regard to
such amendment.

              (d) No amendment shall increase the duties or liabilities of the
Plan Administrator or of the Trustee without the consent of that party.

         19.02 Plan Termination.

              (a) Right Reserved. While it is the Corporation's intention to
continue the Plan indefinitely in operation, the right is, nevertheless,
reserved to terminate the Plan in whole or in part. Whole or partial termination
of the Plan shall result in full and immediate vesting in each affected
Participant of the entire amount standing to his credit in his Account, and
there shall not thereafter be any forfeitures with respect to any such affected
Participant for any reason. Plan termination shall be effective as of the date
specified by resolution of the Board of Directors, subject, however, to the
provisions of Section 19.04 hereof.

              (b) Effect on Retired Persons, Etc. Termination of the Plan shall
have no effect upon payment of benefits to former Participants, their
Beneficiaries and their estates.

              (c) Effect on Remaining Participants. The Corporation shall
instruct the Trustee either (1) to continue to manage and administer the assets
of the Trust for the benefit of the Participants and their Beneficiaries
pursuant to the terms and provisions of the Trust Agreement, or (2) to pay over
to each Participant (and former Participant) the value of his vested interest,
and thereupon to dissolve the Trust. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Deferral
Contributions, Employer Performance Contributors and Discretionary
Contributions, and income attributable thereto, shall be distributed only in
accordance with Code ss.401(k) and regulations thereunder, under the following
circumstances:

                  (i) To Participants or their Beneficiaries as soon as
         administratively feasible after the termination of the Plan, provided
         that neither the Employer nor an Affiliate establishes or maintains
         another defined contribution plan (other than an employer stock
         ownership as defined in Code ss.4975(e)(7)); or



                  (ii) To Participants as soon as administratively feasible
         after a Severance from Employment.
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         19.03 Complete Discontinuance of Employer Contributions. While it is
the Corporation's intention to make substantial and recurrent contributions to
the Fund pursuant to the provisions of the Plan, the right is, nevertheless,
reserved to at any time completely discontinue Employer contributions. Such
complete discontinuance shall be established by resolution of the Board of
Directors and shall have the effect of a termination of the Plan, as set forth
in Section 19.02, except that the Trustee shall not have the authority to
dissolve the Trust Fund except upon adoption of a further resolution by the
Board of Directors to the effect that the Plan is terminated and upon receipt
from the Corporation of instructions to dissolve the Trust Fund pursuant to
Section 19.02(c) hereof.

         19.04 Suspension of Employer Contributions. The Corporation shall have
the right at any time, and from time to time, to suspend Employer contributions
to the Fund pursuant to the Plan. Such suspension shall have no effect on the
operation of the Plan unless the Board of Directors determines by resolution
that such suspension shall be permanent, in which case a permanent
discontinuance of contributions will be deemed to have occurred as of the date
of such resolution or such earlier date as is therein specified.

         19.05 Merger or Consolidation. This Plan and Trust shall not be merged
or consolidated with, nor shall any assets or liabilities be transferred to, any
other plan and trust, unless the benefits payable to each Participant if the
Plan were terminated immediately after such action would be equal to or greater
than the benefits which would have been payable to each Participant if the Plan
had been terminated immediately before such action.

                                   ARTICLE XX

                         ADOPTION OF PLAN BY AFFILIATES
                         ------------------------------

         20.01 Adoption of Plan. Any Affiliate of the Corporation may, with the
approval of Corporation, adopt the Plan. Such adoption shall be effectuated by
appropriate action of the Board of Directors of the Affiliate and by execution
of such documents as may be required to make such Affiliate a sponsoring
Employer of the Plan.

         20.02 Withdrawal from Plan. Any adopting Affiliate may, at any time,
withdraw from the Plan upon giving the Board of Directors of the Corporation,
the Plan Administrator and the Trustee at least 30 days notice in writing of its
intention to withdraw. The Trustee shall continue to hold the assets
attributable to the accounts of the employees of such Affiliate unless such
assets are transferred to another qualified plan maintained by such Affiliate.
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                                  ARTICLE XXI

                              TOP-HEAVY PROVISIONS
                              --------------------

         21.01 Top-Heavy Definitions. The following definitions apply to the
provisions of this Article:

              (a) "Determination date" shall mean, with respect to any Plan
     Year, the last day of the preceding Plan Year, or in the case of the first
     Plan Year, the last day of such Plan Year.

              (b) "Key Employee" shall mean any Employee or former Employee
     (including any deceased Employee) who at any time during the Plan Year that
     includes the Determination Date was --

                  (i) an officer of the Company or any Affiliate having an
         annual Limitation Compensation greater than $130,000, as adjusted under



         Code ss.416(i)(1);

                  (ii) a five percent owner of the Company or any Affiliate
         (within the meaning of Code ss.416(i)(1)(B)(i)); or

                  (iii) a one percent owner of the Company or any Affiliate
         (within the meaning of Code ss.416(i)(1)(B)(ii)) having an annual
         Limitation Compensation from the Company and the Affiliates of more
         than $150,000.

     The determination of who is a key Employee shall be made pursuant to Code
     ss.416(i) and applicable regulations thereunder and other guidance of
     general applicability issued thereunder.

              (c) "Non-key Employee" shall mean any Employee who is not a key
     Employee.

              (d) "Required aggregation group" shall mean, with respect to any
     Plan Year:

                  (i) Each defined contribution plan and each defined benefit
         plan of the Employer or any Affiliate in which a key Employee is a
         participant or was a participant at any time during the determination
         period (regardless of whether the plan has been terminated); and

                  (ii) Each other defined contribution plan and each other
         defined benefit plan of the Employer or any Affiliate which, during the
         determination period, enables any defined benefit plan or defined
         contribution plan described in paragraph (i) to meet the requirements
         of Code ss.401(a)(4) or ss.410(b).
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              (e) "Permissive aggregation group" shall mean, with respect to any
     Plan Year, the required aggregation group plus any other defined
     contribution plan or defined benefit plan which the Employer elects to
     include, provided such permissive aggregation group meets the requirements
     of Code ss.401(a)(4) and ss.410(b) with such defined contribution plan or
     defined benefit plan being taken into account.

              (f) "Top-heavy Plan" shall mean, for any Plan Year, this Plan if:

                  (i) this Plan is not part of a required or permissive
         aggregation group, and the top-heavy ratio for the Plan exceeds 60
         percent;

                  (ii) this Plan is part of a required aggregation group and not
         part of a permissive aggregation group, and the top-heavy ratio for the
         required aggregation group exceeds 60 percent; or

                  (iii) this Plan is part of a required aggregation group and
         part of a permissive aggregation group, and the top-heavy ratio for the
         permissive aggregation group exceeds 60 percent.

              (g) "Top-heavy ratio" shall mean a fraction. The numerator of the
     fraction is the sum of the account balances of all key Employees under the
     Plan, or, if the Plan is a member of a required or permissive aggregation
     group, under all defined contribution plans in such required or permissive
     aggregation group (hereinafter, the "aggregation group"), plus the sum of
     the present values of accrued benefits of all key Employees under all
     defined benefit plans in the aggregation group, as of the Determination
     Date or, in the case of a plan other than this Plan, the determination date
     under such other plan which falls within the same calendar year as the
     Determination Date under this Plan. The denominator of the fraction is a
     similar sum determined for all Employees. For purposes of determining the
     fraction, the numerator and denominator shall include distributions made
     with respect to the Employee under the Plan and any plan aggregated with
     the Plan under Codess.416(g)(2) during the one-year period ending on the
     Determination Date. The preceding sentence shall also apply to
     distributions under a terminated plan which, had it not been terminated,
     would have been aggregated with the Plan under Code ss.416(g)(2)(A)(i). In
     the case of a distribution made for a reason other than Severance from
     Employment, death or disability, this provision shall be applied by
     substituting "5-year period" for "one-year period." If any individual (i)



     is not a key Employee but was a key Employee in a prior Plan Year, or (ii)
     has not been credited with at least one Hour of Service with the Company or
     an Affiliate at any time during the one-year period ending on the
     Determination Date, any accrued benefit or account balance of, or
     distribution to, such individual shall not be taken into account.
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              For purposes of the preceding paragraph, the sum of account
     balances and the present values of accrued benefits shall be determined as
     of the most recent valuation date that falls within the twelve month period
     ending on the determination date. The present values of accrued benefits
     shall be calculated using the interest rate which would be used (for the
     month preceding the month in which the calculation is made) by the Pension
     Benefit Guaranty Corporation to value immediate annuities upon a plan
     termination, and using the mortality assumptions set forth in the plan. The
     same actuarial assumptions shall be used in the case of all defined benefit
     plans which are being tested to determine the top-heavy ratio of the
     aggregation group. The calculation of the top-heavy ratio shall be made in
     accordance with Code ss.416 and the regulations thereunder.

              Solely for the purpose of determining if the Plan, or any other
     plan included in a required aggregation group of which this Plan is a part,
     is top-heavy, the accrued benefit of an Employee other than a key Employee
     shall be determined under (i) the method, if any, that uniformly applies
     for accrual purposes under all plans maintained by the Employers and
     Affiliates or (ii) if there is no such method, as if such benefit accrued
     not more rapidly than the slowest accrual rate permitted under the
     fractional accrual rate of Code ss.411(b)(1)(c).

              (h) "Valuation date" shall mean, with respect to this Plan, the
     last day of the Plan Year.

         21.02 Top-Heavy Rules. Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan,
the following rules shall apply for any Plan Year in which the Plan is
determined to be a top-heavy plan:

              (a) Minimum Benefit. Each Employee who is or who is eligible to be
     an Active Participant in this Plan and who is a non-key Employee and who is
     also an active participant in any defined benefit plan in the aggregation
     group shall accrue a minimum benefit under such defined benefit plan. The
     amount of such minimum benefit, expressed in the form of a single life
     annuity (with no ancillary benefits), payable at normal retirement age,
     shall be equal to the product of (i) 2 percent of the Participant's average
     monthly Limitation Compensation during his five highest-paid consecutive
     calendar years of employment (not including any year beginning after the
     last plan year in which such plan is a top-heavy plan), multiplied by (ii)
     each of his first ten years of service in which such plan is a top-heavy
     plan for any plan year ending during such year of service.

              If any Employee who is or who is eligible to be an Active
     Participant in this Plan and who is a non-key Employee is not an active
     participant in any defined benefit plan in the aggregation group, he shall
     receive a minimum benefit under this Plan. The amount of the minimum
     benefit shall not be less than the lesser of (i) 3 percent of such
     Participant's Limitation Compensation for the Plan Year, or (ii) the
     largest percentage of Employer contributions (including Deferral
     Contributions), as a percentage of the first $200,000 (as adjusted by the
     Commissioner of Internal Revenue for increases in the cost of living in
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     accordance with Code ss.401(a)(17)(B)) of the key Employee's compensation
     allocated on behalf of any key Employee under the Plan for such Plan Year.
     Employer Matching Contributions on behalf of such non-key Employee shall be
     counted toward such minimum benefit. Employer Matching Contributions
     counted toward such minimum benefit shall be taken into account as Employer
     Matching Contributions for purposes of Section 7.03 and other requirements
     of Code ss.401(m). An Employee who is or who is eligible to be an Active
     Participant in this Plan and who is a non-key Employee shall not be
     entitled to a minimum benefit for a Plan Year if he has separated from
     service by the end of such Plan Year. However, a non-key Employee who is or
     is eligible to be an Active Participant shall not fail to receive a minimum



     benefit because (i) he has failed to complete 1,000 Hours of Service in the
     Plan Year, (ii) his compensation is less than a stated amount, or (iii) he
     has failed to make contributions under the Plan.

              (b) Vesting. Each Participant shall become fully vested in his
     Employer Matching and Employer Profit Sharing Contribution Accounts upon
     completion of 3 Years of Service.

              (c) Compensation Restriction. For any Plan Year in which the Plan
     is a top-heavy plan, only the first $200,000 (as adjusted by the
     Commissioner of Internal Revenue for increases in the cost of living in
     accordance with Code ss.401(a)(17)(B)) of a Participant's annual
     Compensation shall be taken into account for purposes of determining
     contributions under the Plan.

                                  ARTICLE XXII

                            MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS
                            ------------------------

         22.01 No Contract of Employment. Neither the establishment of the Plan,
nor any modification thereof, nor the creation of any fund, trust or account,
nor the payment of any benefits shall be construed as giving any Participant or
Employee, or any person whomsoever, the right to be retained in the service of
the Employer, and all Participants and other Employees shall remain subject to
discharge to the same extent as if the Plan had never been adopted.

         22.02 Severability of Provisions. If any provision of the Plan shall be
held invalid or unenforceable, such invalidity or unenforceability shall not
affect any other provisions hereof, and the Plan shall be construed and enforced
as if such provisions had not been included.

         22.03 Heirs, Assigns and Personal Representatives. This Plan shall be
binding upon the heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns of the
parties, including each Participant and Beneficiary, present and future and all
persons for whose benefit there exists any QDRO with respect to any Participant
(except that no successor to the Employer shall be considered a Plan sponsor
unless that successor adopts the Plan).
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         22.04 Headings and Captions. The headings and captions herein are
provided for reference and convenience only, shall not be considered part of the
Plan, and shall not be employed in the construction of the Plan.

         22.05 Gender and Number. Except where otherwise clearly indicated by
context, the masculine and the neuter shall include the feminine and the neuter,
the singular shall include the plural, and vice-versa.

         22.06 Controlling Law. This Plan shall be construed and enforced
according to the laws of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to the extent not
preempted by federal law, which shall otherwise control.

         22.07 Funding Policy. The Plan Administrator, in consultation with the
Employer, shall establish and communicate to the Trustee a funding policy
consistent with the objectives of the Plan and of the corresponding Trust. Such
policy will be in writing and shall have due regard for the emerging liquidity
needs of the Fund. Such funding policy shall also state the general investment
objectives of the Trust and the philosophy upon which maintenance of the Plan is
based.

         22.08 Title to Assets. No Participant or Beneficiary shall have any
right to, or interest in, any assets of the Trust Fund upon termination of his
employment or otherwise, except as provided from time to time under the Plan,
and then only to the extent of the benefits payable under the Plan to such
Participant or out of the assets of the Fund. All payments of benefits as
provided for in the Plan shall be made from the assets of the Fund, and neither
the Employer nor any other person shall be liable therefor in any manner.

         22.09 Payments to Minors, Etc. Any benefit payable to or for the
benefit of a minor, an incompetent person or other person incapable of
receipting therefor shall be deemed paid when paid to such person's guardian or
to the party providing or reasonably appearing to provide for the care of such



person, and such payment shall fully discharge the Trustee, the Plan
Administrator, the Employer and all other parties with respect thereto.

         22.10 Reliance on Data and Consents. The Employer, the Trustee, the
Plan Administrator, all fiduciaries with respect to the Plan, and all other
persons or entities associated with the operation of the Plan, the management of
its assets, and the provision of benefits thereunder, may reasonably rely on the
truth, accuracy and completeness of all data provided by the Participant and his
Beneficiaries, including, without limitation, data with respect to age, health
and marital status. Furthermore, the Employer, the Trustee, the Plan
Administrator and all fiduciaries with respect to the Plan may reasonably rely
on all consents, elections and designations filed with the Plan or those
associated with the operation of the Plan and its corresponding Trust by any
Participant, the spouse of any Participant, any Beneficiary of any Participant,
or the representatives of such persons without duty to inquire into the
genuineness of any such consent, election or designation. None of the
aforementioned persons or entities associated with the operation of the Plan,
its assets and the benefits provided under the Plan shall have any duty to
inquire into any such data, and all may rely on such data being current to the
date of reference, it being the duty of the Participants, spouses of
Participants and Beneficiaries to advise the appropriate parties of any change
in such data.
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         22.11 Lost Payees. A benefit shall be deemed forfeited if the Plan
Administrator is unable to locate a Participant, a spouse, or a Beneficiary to
whom payment is due, provided, however, that such benefit shall be reinstated if
a claim is made by the Participant or Beneficiary for the forfeited benefit.

         22.12 EGTRRA Amendments. Certain provisions of the Plan are intended to
reflect provisions of the Economic Growth and Tax Relief Reconciliation Act of
2001 ("EGTRRA"). Such provisions are intended as good faith compliance with the
requirements of EGTRRA and are to be construed in accordance with EGTRRA and
guidance issued thereunder.

                                 ARTICLE XXIII

                        MINIMUM DISTRIBUTION REQUIREMENTS
                        ---------------------------------

         23.01 General Rules.

              (a) Effective Date. The provisions of this Article will apply for
purposes of determining required minimum distributions.

              (b) Precedence. The requirements of this Article will take
precedence over any inconsistent provisions of the Plan.

              (c) Requirements of Treasury Regulations Incorporated. All
distributions required under this Article will be determined and made in
accordance with the Treasury regulations under Code ss.401(a)(9).

         23.02 Time and Manner of Distributions.

              (a) Required Beginning Date. The Participant's entire interest
will be distributed, or begin to be distributed, to the Participant no later
than the Participant's Required Beginning Date.

              (b) Death of Participant Before Distributions Begin. If the
Participant dies before distributions begin, the Participant's entire interest
will be distributed, or begin to be distributed, no later than as follows:

                  (i) If the Participant's surviving spouse is the Participant's
         sole Designated Beneficiary, then distributions to the surviving spouse
         will begin by December 31 of the calendar year immediately following
         the calendar year in which the Participant died, or by December 31 of
         the calendar year in which the Participant would have attained age 70
         1/2, if later.
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                  (ii) If the Participant's surviving spouse is not the
         Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary, then the Participant's
         entire interest will be distributed to the Designated Beneficiary(ies)
         by December 31 of the calendar year containing the fifth anniversary of
         the Participant's death.

                  (iii) If there is no Designated Beneficiary as of September 30
         of the year following the year of the Participant's death, the
         Participant's entire interest will be distributed by December 31 of the
         calendar year containing the fifth anniversary of the Participant's
         death.

                  (iv) If the Participant's surviving spouse is the
         Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary and the surviving spouse dies
         after the Participant but before distributions to the surviving spouse
         begin, this Section 23.02(b), other than Section 23.02(b)(i), will
         apply as if the surviving spouse were the Participant.

For purposes of this Section 23.02(b) and Section 23.04, unless Section
23.02(b)(iv) applies, distributions are considered to begin on the Participant's
Required Beginning Date. If Section 23.02(b)(iv) applies, distributions are
considered to begin on the date distributions are required to begin to the
surviving spouse under Section 23.02(b)(i). If distributions under an annuity
purchased from an insurance company irrevocably commence to the Participant
before the Participant's Required Beginning Date (or to the Participant's
surviving spouse before the date distributions are required to begin to the
surviving spouse under Section 23.02(b)(i)), the date distributions are
considered to begin is the date distributions actually commence.

              (c) Forms of Distribution. Unless the Participant's interest is
distributed in the form of an annuity purchased from an insurance company or in
a single sum on or before the Required Beginning Date, as of the first
Distribution Calendar Year distributions will be made in accordance with Section
23.03 and Section 23.04. If the Participant's interest is distributed in the
form of an annuity purchased from an insurance company, distributions thereunder
will be made in accordance with the requirements of Code ss.401(a)(9) and the
Treasury Regulations.

         23.03 Required Minimum Distributions During Participant's Lifetime.

              (a) Amount of Required Minimum Distributions For Each Distribution
Calendar Year. During the Participant's lifetime, the minimum amount that will
be distributed for each Distribution Calendar Year is the lesser of:

                  (i) the quotient obtained by dividing the Participant's
         Account Balance by the distribution period in the Uniform Lifetime
         Table set forth in Treasury Regulation ss.1.401(a)(9)-9, using the
         Participant's age as of the Participant's birthday in the Distribution
         Calendar Year; or
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                  (ii) if the Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary for the
         Distribution Calendar Year is the Participant's spouse, the quotient
         obtained by dividing the Participant's Account Balance by the number in
         the Joint and Last Survivor Table set forth in Treasury Regulation
         ss.1.401(a)(9)-9, using the Participant's and spouse's attained ages as
         of the Participant's and spouse's birthdays in the Distribution
         Calendar Year.

              (b) Lifetime Required Minimum Distributions Continue Through Year
of Participant's Death. Required minimum distributions will be determined under
this Section 23.03 beginning with the first Distribution Calendar Year and up to
and including the Distribution Calendar Year that includes the Participant's
date of death.

         23.04 Required Minimum Distributions After Participant's Death.

              (a) Death On or After Date Distributions Begin.

                  (i) Participant Survived by Designated Beneficiary. If the
         Participant dies on or after the date distributions begin and there is
         a Designated Beneficiary, the minimum amount that will be distributed
         for each Distribution Calendar Year after the year of the Participant's



         death is the quotient obtained by dividing the Participant's Account
         Balance by the longer of the remaining Life Expectancy of the
         Participant or the remaining Life Expectancy of the Participant's
         Designated Beneficiary, determined as follows:

                       (A) The Participant's remaining Life Expectancy is
              calculated using the age of the Participant in the year of death,
              reduced by one for each subsequent year.

                       (B) If the Participant's surviving spouse is the
              Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary, the remaining Life
              Expectancy of the surviving spouse is calculated for each
              Distribution Calendar Year after the year of the Participant's
              death using the surviving spouse's age as of the spouse's birthday
              in that year. For Distribution Calendar Years after the year of
              the surviving spouse's death, the remaining Life Expectancy of the
              surviving spouse is calculated using the age of the surviving
              spouse as of the spouse's birthday in the calendar year of the
              spouse's death, reduced by one for each subsequent calendar year.

                       (C) If the Participant's surviving spouse is not the
              Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary, the Designated
              Beneficiary's remaining Life Expectancy is calculated using the
              age of the beneficiary in the year following the year of the
              Participant's death, reduced by one for each subsequent year.

                                     - 63 -

                  (ii) No Designated Beneficiary. If the Participant dies on or
         after the date distributions begin and there is no Designated
         Beneficiary as of September 30 of the year after the year of the
         Participant's death, the minimum amount that will be distributed for
         each Distribution Calendar Year after the year of the Participant's
         death is the quotient obtained by dividing the Participant's Account
         Balance by the Participant's remaining Life Expectancy calculated using
         the age of the Participant in the year of death, reduced by one for
         each subsequent year.

              (b) Death Before Date Distributions Begin.

                  (i) Participant Survived by Designated Beneficiary. If the
         Participant dies before the date distributions begin and there is a
         Designated Beneficiary, the minimum amount that will be distributed for
         each Distribution Calendar Year after the year of the Participant's
         death is the quotient obtained by dividing the Participant's Account
         Balance by the remaining Life Expectancy of the Participant's
         Designated Beneficiary, determined as provided in Section 23.04(a).
         Notwithstanding the foregoing, if the Designated Beneficiary is not the
         surviving spouse, then the Participant's entire interest will be
         distributed to the Designated Beneficiary by December 31 of the
         calendar year containing the fifth anniversary of the Participant's
         death.

                  (ii) No Designated Beneficiary. If the Participant dies before
         the date distributions begin and there is no Designated Beneficiary as
         of September 30 of the year following the year of the Participant's
         death, distribution of the Participant's entire interest will be
         completed by December 31 of the calendar year containing the fifth
         anniversary of the Participant's death.

                  (iii) Death of Surviving Spouse Before Distributions to
         Surviving Spouse are Required to Begin. If the Participant dies before
         the date distributions begin, the Participant's surviving spouse is the
         Participant's sole Designated Beneficiary, and the surviving spouse
         dies before distributions are required to begin to the surviving spouse
         under Section 23.02(b)(i), this Section 23.04(b) will apply as if the
         surviving spouse were the Participant.

         23.05 Distribution Forms. This Article XXII shall not (A) entitle the
Participant or Beneficiary to any form of distribution not otherwise available
under the Plan, or (B) delay the date as of which any benefit is to be paid
under any other provision of the Plan.

         23.06 Definitions.



              (a) "Designated Beneficiary" means the individual who is
designated as the beneficiary under Section 13.04 and is the designated
beneficiary under Code ss.401(a)(9) and Treasury Regulation ss.1.401(a)(9)-1,
Q&A-4.
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              (b) "Distribution Calendar Year" means a calendar year for which a
minimum distribution is required. For distributions beginning before the
Participant's death, the first Distribution Calendar Year is the calendar year
immediately preceding the calendar year which contains the Participant's
Required Beginning Date. For distributions beginning after the Participant's
death, the first Distribution Calendar Year is the calendar year in which
distributions are required to begin under Section 23.02(b). The required minimum
distribution for the Participant's first Distribution Calendar Year will be made
on or before the Participant's Required Beginning Date. The required minimum
distribution for other Distribution Calendar Years, including the required
minimum distribution for the Distribution Calendar Year in which the
Participant's Required Beginning Date occurs, will be made on or before December
31 of that Distribution Calendar Year.

              (c) "Life Expectancy" shall be computed by use of the Single Life
Table in Treasury Regulation ss.1.401(a)(9)-9.

              (d) "Participant's Account Balance" means the account balance as
of the last valuation date in the calendar year immediately preceding the
Distribution Calendar Year ("Valuation Calendar Year") increased by the amount
of any contributions made and allocated or forfeitures allocated to the
Participant's Account as of dates in the Valuation Calendar Year after the
valuation date and decreased by distributions made in the Valuation Calendar
Year after the valuation date. The account balance for the Valuation Calendar
Year includes any amounts rolled over or transferred to the Plan either in the
Valuation Calendar Year or in the Distribution Calendar Year if distributed or
transferred in the Valuation Calendar Year.

              (e) "Required Beginning Date" means the date specified in Section
12.01(a) of the Plan.

         IN WITNESS WHEREOF, Philadelphia Suburban Corporation has caused this
Plan to be duly executed this 5th day of August, 2003.

Attest:                             PHILADELPHIA SUBURBAN CORPORATION

Susan Falcone                       By: Roy H. Stahl  
---------------------------            ------------------------------

[Corporate Seal]
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                                   APPENDIX A

                                 Prior Employers
                              With Which Service is
                           Credited for Vesting and/or
                             Participation Purposes
                                Under Article IV
                                ----------------



               EMPLOYEES HIRED                         VESTING AND/OR
      IN CONNECTION WITH THE ACQUISITION               PARTICIPATION
          OF THE FOLLOWING ENTITIES:                   SERVICE BEGINS
          --------------------------                   --------------

        AquaSource Division of DQE, Inc.        Hire date with AquaSource for 
                                                eligibility and vesting
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